20分块 HOROSCOPES

The Dark Pixie ASTROLOGY

2024 Horoscopes

© The Dark Pixie Astrology

Contents:

2024 in General	3
ARIES 2024 HOROSCOPE	4
TAURUS 2024 HOROSCOPE	12
GEMINI 2024 HOROSCOPE	20
CANCER 2024 HOROSCOPE	28
LEO 2024 HOROSCOPE	36
VIRGO 2024 HOROSCOPE	45
LIBRA 2024 HOROSCOPE	53
SCORPIO 2024 HOROSCOPE	61
SAGITTARIUS 2024 HOROSCOPE	70
CAPRICORN 2024 HOROSCOPE	79
AQUARIUS 2024 HOROSCOPE	88
PISCES 2024 HOROSCOPE	96

2024 in General:

Pluto continues to move in 2024, and this time will officially exit Capricorn and enter Aquarius. It comes back to Aquarius January 20th until September 1st, and then fully enters on November 19th to stay. Pluto is anaretic (at 29 degrees) the entire time it's in Capricorn, so there can be some major changes with countries, corporations, institutions, and the status quo. Pluto moving to Aquarius focuses on the future, change, our dreams, and the collective. Ceres retrogrades May 14th to August 25th in Capricorn, reminding us of any last-minute Plutonian issues we need to resolve. Saturn and Neptune tour Pisces all year, and Saturn tries to ground some of that Neptunian wandering. Jupiter is in Taurus until May 25th with Uranus, bringing sudden developments for abundance, and we can make changes with our values and resources. Jupiter then moves into Gemini for the rest of the year, and mental energy surges. And the year starts and ends with retrogrades, as Mercury retrograde ends on January 1st, and Mars retrograde starts December 7th to end the year, so we may be starting and ending with focus on second chances, do-overs, and edits.

ARIES 2024 HOROSCOPE

Aries 2024 Love & Relationships Horoscope

On January 25th 2024, a full moon will occur in your love sector, Aries, and this can help you grow closer with those you have a good relationship with, truly love, and feel a spiritual connection to. This full moon can deepen and strengthen your connection with them.

If you don't have a solid connection, the full moon may prompt you to re-evaluate the priority of the relationship, and you may need to make changes to improve. You can become more invested with your heart if you make the right choices, or may walk away if it doesn't seem fixable.

A lunar eclipse occurs on March 25th in your relationships and commitment sector, and this can be an important time for all of your relationships and connections. You can decide to dedicate yourself more, to be more committed, and to restore peace and balance where you can. Being a better partner can be more important to you, and you can strive for equity. This would be a good time for taking the next step in a relationship or partnership.

On the other hand, there are some relationships and connections that you feel aren't good for you, or have run their course, and you can work to let it go, or at least make it so it doesn't take up much of your time and energy anymore.

A full moon occurs on April 23rd in your intimacy sector, and this can bring out some deeply held issues that are keeping you from having the solid and secure connections you should have. Strong emotional bonds can be more important to you, and you can work on blocks and issues, and try to improve.

On August 4th 2024, a new moon occurs in your love sector, and this can help you bring positive energy to love and romance. It can be a great time to meet someone new, play the field, or let yourself get plenty of attention, if you're single. If you're attached, you can amplify the romance and reignite sparks.

But, this doesn't last long, because Mercury will retrograde (appear to move backward) in your love sector August 14th to 28th, so the second half of August can bring out love issues. You may demand more attention and be needier than usual, or you may deal with people who are. Any love baggage or insecurity can become more prominent, and you have to work on releasing it in a healthy way.

The October 2nd 2024 solar eclipse occurs in your relationship and commitment sector, so this is a fabulous time for new commitments and partnerships. It can be easier for you to connect with others, and new people may come into your life. You can be more charming than usual, and this helps in your dealings with others.

A new moon on November 1st occurs in your intimacy sector, normally helpful for the emotional bonds you have with others. Mars enters your love sector November 3rd, amplifying romance and passion, and the first half of November can be a great time for love and seduction.

The year ends on a wonky note for you though, with Mars turning retrograde on December 6th 2024, and this is in your love sector. The end of 2024 may be a challenging time for love, and you can struggle to figure out how to manage your love relationships as old issues come back and constant fights can be had with loved ones. Try to be more understanding, more patient, and have a healthy outlet for frustrations.

Aries 2024 Career & Money Horoscope

Pluto begins 2024 in your career and goals sector, Aries, but this only lasts until January 20th 2024. Pluto comes back September 1st to November 19th, and then that's it. Pluto has been in this sector for over a decade, so you should have seen some major transformations over these years when it comes to your career goals and the direction you want to go in. You can make any last changes in 2024 before Pluto moves on, and hopefully have control over where you're going.

Mars is in your career and goals sector January 4th to February 13th 2024, bringing energy and drive for success. You can make new goals, hit your stride, get recognition, and achieve in some way. This can especially be the case around the January 11th new moon, which is also in this sector. You can really feel like you're going somewhere big. The February 22nd full moon occurs in your work sector, and this can lead to progress with projects, recognition for work you've done, and hitting a high point.

Ceres (dwarf planet ruling nourishment, support, and resources) comes to this sector February 7th, adding to that good energy, and bringing rewards and fruitful opportunities for your goals. But, Ceres is going to retrograde in this sector May 14th to August 25th, so this may present some challenges to work through, some blocks on your path, some delays, and rewards may seem to be at a distance. You likely need to take a different approach, make some shifts in your plans, and adjust how you're using your resources in order to avoid getting too far off track. Ceres stays in this sector until December 7th, so there is time after the retrograde to get back on track and make progress.

During Ceres retrograde, a full moon occurs in your career and goals sector on June 21st, as well as on July 21st, so two full moons in a row. This can be important for your direction and path, the goals you have, and how you want to proceed. You can make some big changes to your

plans, and you may feel like things are stacked against you initially, but you can make smart choices that keep that from being true.

Mercury also retrograde in your work sector August 5th to 14th, adding to the Ceres retrograde complications, but making it even more important for you to take a different approach, try a different way, and be open to changes. With the overlap of the retrogrades, this would be a fabulous period for picking back up an old goal or work project, or working on a job you have before or with an employer you have before.

Uranus remains in your money sector all year, and this continues with the changes in how you manage money, make money, and spend money. Jupiter starts 2024 in this sector until May 25th, so you do have some great money energy before the Ceres retrograde starts, especially with the May 7th new moon in your money sector. You can pursue financial opportunities, and try to make as much as you can and set yourself up long-term, which can help you navigate some of the challenging energy midyear.

Mars tours your money sector June 9th to July 20th, helping you work on improving money matters, even if you're getting challenged professionally. You might want to turn a hobby into something profitable, or take on a second job or side gig for extra money. This might help alleviate some of the difficulties and set you up for a rainy day.

After Ceres retrograde ends, a new moon occurs on September 2nd in your work sector, so you can focus on starting up new projects and pursuing new work opportunities quickly so you're not stuck in any of the blocks or delays that have occurred. A full moon occurs in your money sector on November 14th, and smart money moves can pay off.

The year closes with a new moon on December 30th in your career and goals sector, and this can help you get yourself on track for 2025. You

can set new goals that you're passionate about, and enthusiastically pursue opportunities to make the next year great.

Aries 2024 Home & Family Horoscope

Mars tours your home and family sector September 4th to November 3rd, and this can bring extra focus to your home and family life. You can spend more time at home, wanting to make it work better for you, and this can be a time for home improvements and renovations, or changes in your living situation (like moving, getting a roommate, someone moving out, etc.). You can strive to make any changes to help you feel more comfortable and like this is a safe home base for you.

You can also spend more time with family or those you think of as family, and you can be more supportive of them, and want support in return. If you have solid emotional connections, you can be more energized and enthusiastic about life overall.

A new moon occurs in your home and family sector on July 5th, which gives enthusiastic energy for home and family matters. You can take advantage of opportunities to improve your home life or spend more time at home, or the places that feel like home. You may have an opportunity to do something with family or someone you think of as family, and this can be exciting and make you feel closer.

Aries 2024 Mental State Horoscope

2024 kicks off with Mars in one of the sectors ruling your mind for the first few days (to January 4th), Ceres in the same sector (to February 7th), and Mercury ending its retrograde in this sector on January 1st. You may have some big ideas on the brain as you embark on a new year, and you can get excited by what's possible. You may need to branch out and allow yourself to be more daring as you do.

A full moon occurs in this sector on May 23rd, and you can see results from the big ideas you began to start the year, and this can inform your next steps. Mercury retrogrades in this sector November 25th to December 15th, so later in the year, you may have some challenges with branching out and thinking big. A new moon occurs in this sector on December 1st, so in the middle of the retrograde, and this can help you pick back up old ideas, an old plan, something from the past you were excited about and want another chance with that can open your mind and life.

Jupiter enters the other sector ruling your mind on May 25th for the rest of the year, and this can bring an abundance of new ideas, new plans, communications, and bold expression. You can be more optimistic, which helps a lot if you've been stuck in a more down outlook. You can work to improve the connection to your mind, as well as improve your ability to be heard and understood.

Mars is in this sector July 20th to September 4th, and this brings energy and drive for your ideas and plans. You can come up with more ideas than you know what to do with, so try to keep track of them since some may be useful at a later date. Opportunities to do something with your plans can come your way quickly, though this may start with the June 6th new moon in this sector. The new moon can bring big opportunities, while Mars helps with action and progress. A full moon on December 15th in this sector can show results and success.

Both Neptune and Saturn remain in the sector ruling your subconscious mind all of 2024, and Neptune has been here for a while but Saturn started in 2023. This gives a lot of attention to your subconscious mind, your subconscious issues, motivations, and desires, and thanks to Saturn, you need more time to yourself to sort through baggage and

issues and understand the past. This is a quieter time for reflection and introspection.

Mars is in your subconscious sector March 22nd to April 30th, and a new moon occurs in this sector March 10th, kicking it off. You can give more attention to your subconscious mind in March and April, and work on releasing, letting go, understanding, and evolving. You may see some major results and rewards for this work with the September 17th lunar eclipse in this sector, and you can become aware of anything left you need to work on, and how well you've done so far and how far you've come.

Aries 2024 General Horoscope

April comes with some major energy for your sign as Mercury retrogrades in Aries April 1st to 25th, and a solar eclipse occurs in Aries on April 8th. Mercury retrograde in your sign can often be a frustrating time where lots of little things come out of nowhere to throw you off, and you can be constantly irritated and easily knocked around. You need to go easy on yourself, have more patience overall, and try to be prepared before it happens by getting little things out of the way so they don't pop up as a problem.

With the eclipse during the retrograde, it's an amazing opportunity for a second chance of any kind. Is there something you failed at that you'd like another shot at, or that you wanted to try but didn't get the chance to, or that you began but never finished? This would be the time to work on it. Take advantage of the second chance energy while you have it.

Those of you Aries born after April 5th can feel the start of the Mercury retrograde most; those of you born April 3rd to 8th can feel the end of the Mercury retrograde most; and those of you born April 4th to 14th can feel the solar eclipse most.

A full moon occurs in Aries on October 17th, and this can be a time of high emotions, but also results. You can see what's laid out before you now, how what you've done thus far has led to where you are, and what this means for you next. You can be more in tune with your emotions, and more willing to showcase them. Others can give you more attention as well. Those of you born April 11th to 16th can be most impacted by the full moon.

Your ruler, Mars, turns retrograde December 6th, and ends the year retrograde. This was already mentioned as being in your love sector, but it's got an added impact for you because Mars is your ruler, and whenever your ruler is retrograde, you can feel off in a subtle way. You need to be gentle with yourself and not let frustrations get the better of you. Give some flexibility in your plans so you can ebb and flow with the tides. This continues into the new year as Mars is retrograde until February 23rd 2025.

TAURUS 2024 HOROSCOPE

Taurus 2024 Love & Relationships Horoscope

To start 2024, Mars is in your intimacy sector until January 4th, Ceres is in this sector until February 7th, and Mercury ends its retrograde (allearing to move backward) on January 1st in this sector, so you go into 2023 with major focus on intimacy in your relationships, Taurus. This can mean you're working on old issues and blocks, trying to strengthen emotional bonds, and be more comfortable growing closer with others. You can be more passionate and channel this into your connections.

A full moon occurs in your love sector on February 24th, and this can help you connect to your heart, to love, and be more affectionate. Love relationships that are solid and secure can grow stronger, and you can feel more spiritually connected. Love relationships that aren't solid and secure can flounder, and you have to either work to resolve and release, or consider walking away.

A full moon occurs in your relationships and commitment sector on April 23rd, and you can work to strengthen your commitments, and give more attention to others. You can be more emotionally invested in the relationships you have, and want to make sure they're solid and strong. You can work on blocks to commitment, and strive to be more considerate.

A full moon occurs in your intimacy sector on May 23rd, and this helps you commit to the emotional bonds you have with others, and take them more seriously. You can see the results of any work you've done to improve intimacy in your life earlier in the year, and can be more invested emotionally.

August 2024 comes with a Mercury retrograde in your love sector from the 5th to the 14th, so it's brief but could create some problems. You may have existing love issues worsen, and you have to work on them in a healthy way. Loved ones may get on your nerves and demand more from you, and you need to get to the root of frustrations while being understanding and setting firm boundaries. Your heart can be big, but this can lead to being taken advantage of, so try to avoid that as best as you can.

Coming out of that, the September 2nd new moon occurs in your love sector, and you can work to make love a better part of your life. You can be more loving, affectionate, romantic, and generous, and want to connect with loved ones as best as you can. This can inspire you in many ways, and make you more positive.

A new moon occurs on November 1st in your relationships and commitment sector, and you can focus on making new commitments, meeting new people, entering into new partnerships and alliances, and can be more compromising. This helps you maintain peace and harmony, and you can feel good with others.

Make the most of that because following it is a Mercury retrograde, November 25th to December 15th, in your intimacy sector. This can dredge up some deeply held issues impacting your ability to connect fully and deeply, and anything you missed or ignored to start the year can grow now. There is a new moon in this sector on December 1st in the middle of the retrograde, so this does help with getting to the heart of the matter and working on improvements and transformations.

Taurus 2024 Career & Money Horoscope

Pluto began its movement into your career and goals sector in 2023, and fully moves into this sector in 2024. Itr starts January 20th to September

1st, and then fully, completely enters on November 19th, to stay for many years. This is huge for you professionally and with your goals and direction, and you can strive to take control and empower yourself. You end up achieving quite a bit, and can be seen as a force professionally. Others can admire your strength, and your ability to succeed through your force of will. You can take on many responsibilities as well, but should hopefully be able to handle that. All of this may require a major transformation to be made first, and that is something that is likely already underway, if it's needed.

Mars overlaps with Pluto in your career and goals sector February 13th to March 22nd, and brings energy and drive to succeed and achieve. You can set new goals, reach existing ones, and feel like you're on the right path or put yourself on it now. This can kick off with the February 9th new moon in this sector, bringing opportunities and recognition.

At the end of Mars in this sector, the March 25th lunar eclipse occurs in your work sector, and this can help you make final decisions and plans with the work you want to be pursuing. You can also get results and recognition for work you've already done, and you can focus on your next steps. You want to focus on work that fulfills you and you connect with emotionally, otherwise you may lack focus for it and won't commit long-term, so keep that in mind.

Then Jupiter moves into your money sector May 25th for the rest of the year, and this can help you find new ways to make more money, invest, spend, and make money plans. Financial opportunities can be abundant, especially with the new moon in your money sector on June 6th (watch for financial opportunities), and with Mars in your money sector July 20th to September 4th (tons of energy and drive to make more, though also to spend more). This can be one of the best money periods of your life, so don't miss out on it!

A full moon occurs on August 19th in your career and goals sector, and this can lead to hitting new heights, hitting your stride, success, and recognition (since this is while Mars and Jupiter are in your money sector, this success may lead to financial rewards or some sort of compensation). If you experience setbacks or delays, you may need to make some changes to your long-term plans and try different approaches.

The October 2nd solar eclipse occurs in your work sector, and this can bring more work opportunities, attention for work you've done, and you can have enthusiasm and excitement for what you work on. Take stock of the opportunities you have, and see what would be the best for you now and long-term.

On December 15th, a full moon occurs in your money sector, helping you sort through money matters, make final decisions and plans financially, and you can be more connected to how you make money. You may also want to splurge, but hey, if you've made smart choices all year, a tiny indulgence can be a great reward!

Taurus 2024 Home & Family Horoscope

On January 25th, a full moon occurs in your home and family sector, and this can bring out strong emotions for you with matters of the home and family. You can work to finish projects at home, clear out clutter, or resolve problems that have made your home feel uncomfortable for you. You can work on improving your connections with those you think of as family, and can be more supportive, but also need more support in return.

A new moon occurs in your home and family sector on August 4th, and this helps with starting new projects at home or planning for fun times with those you think of as family. This is enthusiastic energy, and you can feel energized by your home space or by your family. Make the most of this, because shortly afterward, Mercury retrogrades in this sector August 14th to 28th, and this can amplify any problems that need to be addressed. You can be more sensitive and emotional, and it can be more important for you to have a solid home base and people you can rely on. Without that, you can be easily hurt during this retrograde. It could be good for reconnecting with places you've lived before or with family you haven't seen in a while.

Mars enters your home and family sector on November 3rd, bringing energy and drive for home and family matters. You may want to give more attention to your home life and living situation, and work to improve it. You can spend more time with those you think of as family, and work to strengthen your support system.

That can be important since Mars will retrograde in this sector starting December 6th for the rest of 2024, and you need to make sure you've worked on issues with the home and family and have solid support going into this retrograde. If not, you can struggle, and can be easily frustrated and annoyed with home and family matters that would be better managed with some patience and tact.

Taurus 2024 Mental State Horoscope

Pluto begins 2024 in one of the sectors ruling your mind until January 20th, and returns September 1st to November 19th before exiting to stay. Pluto has been touring this sector for over a decade now, so you've likely experienced some major transformations in the way you deal with the big picture, pursue big ideas, and allow your mind to be open. You can get one last kick for that in 2024 before moving on.

Mars is in this sector January 4th to February 13th, helping open your mind even more and bring many big ideas to you. These can excite you,

and you can jump at opportunities to do something with them. The January 11th new moon occurs in this sector and can bring those opportunities, helping push you even further faster.

Ceres, a dwarf planet ruling nourishment and support, enters this sector on February 7th, and it can be important for you to work on nurturing your big thinking. Ceres is retrograde in this sector May 14th to August 25th, so any blocks and issues that need to be worked on can come out. You may feel you lack support for your big ideas, and have to work on being a smidge more practical. Ceres stays in this sector until December 7th, giving a chance to get your mind right.

During that Ceres retrograde, two consecutive full moons will occur in this sector on June 21st and July 21st. This can bring out issues even more, and you can be more sensitive, especially with your beliefs and big ideas. You can have a solid view of the big picture, however lack an open enough mind and want to force your ideas. Try to figure out why you're not feeling as open as you should be.

The year closes out with a new moon in this sector on December 30th, and you can be much more optimistic and come up with some really big plans for 2025.

Mars is in the other sector ruling your mind September 4th to November 3rd, and this increases your mental energy as you're coming out of Ceres retrograde. You can focus on new ideas and new plans, and work to keep yourself busy. It's a great time for mental energy and abilities. A new moon occurs in this sector on July 5th, during the Ceres retrograde, and you may want to pick back up an old idea, plan, or project to work on.

Mercury retrogrades in the sector ruling your subconscious mind April 1st to 25th, and this can dig up some old issues from the past,

subconscious baggage, or karmic lessons to learn. You likely need more time alone as others drain you in every way, and can use that time to be more introspective, reflective, and reconcile with the past. The April 8th solar eclipse occurs in this sector during the retrograde, which helps out a lot, and you can make some profound realizations, and get insights that open up a whole new way of thinking for you.

A full moon occurs in your subconscious sector on October 17th, and it can be important to have some time to let go and release baggage that is holding you back. If you don't get a chance earlier in the year, this can be a good time to do it.

Taurus 2024 General Horoscope

Uranus remains in your sign all year, and is also joined by Jupiter to start 2024 until May 25th. The combo of Uranus and Jupiter is fabulous for sudden developments and opportunities that benefit you in many ways, and you can jump into changes that will open up a whole new journey for you in life. This can be exciting energy, and it can push you outside of your comfort zone, make you more independent, and help you embrace the unconventional. You can think bigger and believe in yourself, act boldly and bravely, and take a chance on yourself.

Those of you both May 7th and later can be impacted most by Uranus in 2024.

Speaking of May 7th, a new moon occurs on May 7th in Taurus (so you May 7th babies also have a new moon on your birthday!), and this is a great time for a new beginning, a new venture, new opportunities, and a new path. You may want to pursue something big now, before Jupiter exits your sign, and you can feel the urge to take steps. Those of you born May 5th to 11th can be impacted most by this new moon.

Mars is in your sign June 9th to July 20th, and Mars in your sign is traditionally a time of high energy, enthusiasm, and willingness to take the initiative. You can get excited by new opportunities, and want to get moving quickly. Mars is in your sign only once every two years, and this is coming off of Jupiter in your sign (which is once every twelve years), so make the most of this. It's time to start a whole new chapter in your life.

A full moon occurs in your sign on November 14th, and this can bring endings, culminations, and results. You may see the payoff with something you began 6-12 months ago, and can feel more emotionally invested in what you're doing. You can focus on yourself instead of everyone else, and take time to be a priority in your own life. Those of you born May 12th to 17th can be impacted most by this full moon.

GEMINI 2024 HOROSCOPE

Gemini 2024 Love & Relationships Horoscope

Mars begins 2024 in your relationships and commitment sector, Gemini, but only until January 4th; Ceres, a dwarf planet ruling nourishment and support, also starts 2024 in this sector until February 7th, and Mercury is retrograde (appearing to move backward), which ends on January 1st, in this sector. So, you go into 2024 with a lot of focus on your relationships, the people in your life, and the connections you want to make. You can spend more time with others, and want to commit yourself to the people you care about. Relationship issues that popped up at the end of 2023 can be dealt with and moved on from quickly in 2024.

Pluto begins 2024 in your intimacy sector, exiting January 20th, and coming back September 1st to November 19th before officially leaving. Pluto has been in this sector for over a decade, so it's likely already brought some major transformations with your ability to connect and form emotional bonds. Any transformations left can be done in 2024 before Pluto moves on. This can be strong early as Mars is in this sector January 4th to February 13th, and a new moon occurs in this sector on January 11th. You want to feel as close as possible and make those bonds healthy and positive.

Ceres enters your intimacy sector February 7th, helping you nurture the bonds with others, but turns retrograde May 14th until August 25th in this sector. This can bring out any intimacy issues that need to be addressed, and you may feel a lack of support from those you're closest to. You may need to get to the heart of matters in order to find a solution, and it may feel unsettling, but ultimately necessary. Ceres stays in this sector until December 7th, and you have some time after the retrograde to set things right.

Two eclipses occur in your love sector, a lunar eclipse on March 25th and a solar eclipse on October 2nd. The lunar eclipse can make you feel closer with loved ones you have a spiritual and healthy connection with, and you can push away from anyone you don't. You can take love much more seriously, and want it to be something you can count on. This can be a good time to work on love issues, which can help when the Ceres retrograde starts. The solar eclipse can bring new love into your life, and you can be excited. If single, you can be open to dating around and getting attention, while if in a relationship, you can bring some spark back in.

A full moon occurs in your relationship and commitment sector on May 23rd, shortly after the Ceres retrograde starts, so you can be extra focused on your connections with others, and have a practical, realistic outlook. You can assess your relationships thoroughly, and see which can stay, which needs some work, and which you need to release. Two full moons occur in your intimacy sector in a row on June 21st and July 21st, during the Ceres retrograde in that sector as well, and this can bring out the major intimacy issues you have, any old baggage and traumas, and you can be much more sensitive, emotional, and intense. Make sure to take care of yourself, and if you find yourself becoming obsessed, get a break.

Mercury will retrograde in your relationship and commitment sector November 25th to December 15th, and this can stir commitment issues, bring impatience with others, and you may need to deal with some challenging people. You can get thrown pretty easily, so try to maintain some balance to avoid that. A new moon occurs in this sector on December 1st, during the retrograde, so this can provide a chance to reconnect with someone from the past, or recommit yourself.

A new moon occurs on December 30th in your intimacy sector, so you can close the year feeling more open to emotional bonds, growing

closer with others, being more passionate, and taking your connections seriously.

Gemini 2024 Career & Money Horoscope

Neptune remains in your career and goals sector all of 2024, and Saturn is also with Neptune in this sector as well all year. Neptune in this sector might've made it difficult for you to get clear about your goals or dedicate yourself to your plans, and you've likely found yourself wandering a bit. Saturn helps get you focused, and you can reach incredible heights if you do things the right way and for the right reasons. This can be a great period for success.

But, if you don't know what to do, have been lost, or have taken shortcuts, this might not be a successful time, and instead you have to learn some lessons, work through some blocks, and work on strengthening your connection to your intuition. When you do get recognition, others can marvel at your discipline and charisma, and this can be used to win people over and get you more opportunities.

A new moon occurs in this sector on March 10th, and this can be when opportunities begin to come your way. This can excite you, but you need to stay focused so you can make progress quickly. Mars is in this sector from March 22nd to April 30th, so progress can come fast, and you have lots of energy and drive to make what you want happen. You can hit your stride and feel like you're getting somewhere.

A full moon occurs on April 23rd in your work sector, and this can help you get work projects finished, get attention for work you've done, and you can be more focused on being productive and efficient. Coupled with Mars in your career sector, you may complete some work that leads to recognition and more opportunities.

A new moon occurs in your money sector on July 5th, and this can be great for money energy. You can pursue financial opportunities, and can find new ways to bring more in. You can have an abundant mindset, which helps open up more opportunities for you.

Mars is in your money sector September 4th to November 3rd, and this is a fabulous time for making more money, though also spending more. You have plenty of energy and drive to make more, and you can take a positive approach to this. A lunar eclipse occurs in your career and goals sector on September 17th, shortly after Mars enters your money sector, and this can bring great results and achievement with your goals and ambitions. What you began earlier in the year can come to fruition now, and you can feel confident in your choices.

A new moon occurs on November 1st in your work sector, so just before Mars exits your money sector, and you can pursue new work opportunities with enthusiasm and excitement, and start new work projects you're passionate about. You can get attention for your work and your work ethic, and can focus on your next steps.

Gemini 2024 Home & Family Horoscope

A full moon occurs in your home and family sector on February 24th, and this can bring emotions to home and family matters. You can be more emotionally invested when helping out those you think of as family, and want your connections with them to be solid and secure. You may crave more support from them, and can give a lot more as well. You want your home base to be a safe space, and you can work on eliminating issues in a healthy way that are making it feel unstable and uncomfortable.

Mercury retrogrades in your home and family sector August 5th to 14th, and this can bring out issues with the home and family. Problems in your

relationships with those you think of as family or with your dealings with them can grow stronger, and you either work to improve them in some positive way, or you detach emotionally. It could be a good time to reconnect with family, and to make improvements to your living situation to make it more comfortable. Little things may pop up at home, like shocking outlets and blown fuses and leaking sinks, and this can get annoying, but routine maintenance is likely needed.

A new moon occurs in your home and family sector on September 2nd, so you can come out of that retrograde period with helpful energy. You can plan for more time with those you think of as family, and you can try to have more fun at home. You may spend more time in familiar places, and this helps you feel more emotionally secure.

Gemini 2024 Mental State Horoscope

Pluto moves into one of the sectors ruling your mind January 20th, to stay until September 1st, and then comes back November 19th for many years. Pluto in this sector lightens your mood a little bit, and gets you more serious about opening up your mind and learning through life experiences. You may dedicate yourself to learning something new that you'd like to have expertise in, so it can be great for college/university, and you may want to understand other life experiences better.

This can be strong early as a new moon occurs in this sector on February 9th, and Mars is in this sector February 13th to March 22nd, so you may take advantage of opportunities to broaden your mind and life early in 2024. A full moon occurs in this sector on August 19th, and you can make choices about what you want to focus on and deepen your knowledge, share wisdom, or become more passionate about your beliefs.

A full moon occurs in the other sector ruling your mind on January 25th, and you can sort through ideas, finalize plans, and get serious about what you want to pursue. A new moon occurs in this sector on August 4th, and you can come up with new ideas, create new plans, and get excited by your projects.

This may not last long though since Mercury retrogrades in this sector August 14th to 25th, and you may lack focus, get easily distracted, have a setback or delay with your plans, or need to rethink. It can be a good time to pick back up an old idea or plan, so maybe work on that.

Mars is in this sector starting November 3rd, and this can bring tons of mental energy and lots of drive to take the initiative with your ideas and plans. You want to make them tangible, and see something happen with them, but Mars will retrograde starting December 6th for the rest of 2024 in this sector, and you may lack focus, discipline, and can be extra impatient and short. This can again be a good time for picking back up an old idea or plan, so it might be that whatever you pick back up with the Mercury retrograde continues with the Mars retrograde.

Uranus remains in the sector ruling your subconscious mind all of 2024, and Jupiter is in this sector to start the year until May 25th. This is great for exploring your subconscious mind, making new realizations, getting flashes of insights, and getting all sorts of new understanding of the past. This is a great time to clear out before Jupiter moves into your sign.

A new moon occurs in this sector on May 7th, toward the end of Jupiter here, and this can help with releasing and give you more opportunities to do so. You can get excited by the new possibilities it opens up for you. Mars is in this sector June 9th to July 20th, so after Jupiter exits, and gives some more time to release, so clear out, to understand, and to get insights. You can tap into your subconscious mind more easily, and work to clear it out. A full moon occurs in this sector on November 14th, and

you can take some quiet time alone to rest, reflect, be introspective, and tend to your subconscious needs.

Gemini 2024 General Horoscope

This is a great year for you, Gemini! Jupiter, the happy planet of opportunities, moves into your sign on May 25th, and this happens once every 12 years. You get a period where you have tons of opportunities to expand your life, explore, and have new experiences, and your outlook is bright and optimistic. You can focus on what you want for yourself, and get excited by a whole new beginning, new project, new path, or new journey. Those of you born before June 16th will likely be impacted most by Jupiter in 2024.

Then there's a new moon in your sign on June 6th, shortly after Jupiter moves to your sign, and this jumpstarts this new beginning energy for you. Opportunities can be plentiful, and you can be so excited and energized. Make use of this and take full advantage. Those of you born June 4th to 8th can be impacted most by the new moon.

Mars will then move into your sign July 20th to September 4th, and Mars in your sign brings tons of energy and drive for new pursuits. You can be so excited by what you're able to do now, and you can be ready to jump at opportunities for what you want. You can make things happen, and this can empower you. Both Mars and Jupiter in your sign is absolutely fabulous for new beginnings, so you don't want to miss this.

A full moon occurs in your sign on December 15th, and full moons in your sign is generally a time where you get results for what you've done thus far, and your emotions are heightened as a result. You can prioritize yourself and your own needs, which can be helpful, and you may get more attention from others as well. If you see things going in the right direction, double down on that, and if you feel that they aren't, quickly

assess what you can do differently. The energy can be on your side no matter what. Those of you born June 11th to 16th can be impacted most by the full moon.

CANCER 2024 HOROSCOPE

Cancer 2024 Love & Relationships Horoscope

Pluto begins 2024 in your relationship sector, Cancer, only staying until January 20th, but coming back September 1st to November 19th before leaving for good. Pluto has been in this sector for over a decade now, so you've had plenty of experience with it at this point. Pluto has likely totally transformed your relationships and partnerships, your wants and needs in relationships, and the kind of people you attract. Any remaining issues to work on can be done in 2024 before Pluto moves on and you miss the chance.

This can be a strong theme in 2024, and Mars enters your relationship and commitment sector January 4th until February 13th. Mars is the planet of energy and drive, so you can feel more energized with others and more driven to bring more people into your life, enter into new partnerships and alliances, and compromise. You can prioritize your relationships and want more time with others. The January 11th new moon occurs in this sector as well, and this can bring opportunities to meet new people and enter into new arrangements that excite you.

Mars then moves to your intimacy sector February 13th to March 22nd, and you can work to improve your emotional bonds with others and strengthen intimacy. You can throw yourself more fully into your connections, and can understand others better. The February 9th new moon in this sector can kick it off, and you can pursue opportunities to grow closer and transform your connections for the better.

A full moon occurs in your love sector on April 23rd, and you can take love even more seriously. You can work to grow closer with those you have a healthy and solid connection with, and feel emotionally secure with them. If you don't have that kind of connection with someone, you

can either work to improve it and work through any blocks, or pull away. You may have very little patience for love that isn't solid, secure, and doesn't have a spiritual tie.

It's important to make use of all of this helpful energy for improvement early in the year since Ceres, a dwarf planet ruling nourishment and support, moves into your relationship and commitment sector on February 7th, and retrogrades (appears to move backward) in this sector May 14th to August 25th.

That retrograde might bring out issues in your relationships, and you may struggle to get and give support. Your relationships may flounder from not getting the nourishment they need, and you may either feel you're giving way too much or nothing at all. Balance becomes important. Try to make improvements to strengthen your relationships before Ceres retrograde starts. Ceres stays in this sector until December 7th, so there are a few months afterward to fix and get on track.

During that Ceres retrograde, there will be 3 full moons impacting your connections, two in a row in your relationship sector on June 21st and July 21st, and one in your intimacy sector on August 19th. This brings extra attention to issues with others, and you can become more aware of relationships that are out of balance, where you're struggling over power and control, or where you're giving too much. If you can make improvements, you can strengthen the connection, but if you can't, you may see one or more connections come apart midyear.

To add to this, Pluto exits your relationship sector and moves into your intimacy sector January 20th, staying until September 1st, before coming back November 19th. Pluto is gearing up to fully enter this sector, and it's a serious stay. This can bring major transformations for your intimate relationships, the emotional bonds you have with others, and your ability to connect on a deeper level. This midyear period may

highlight some of the issues that you will have to work on with Pluto over the next two decades, but it would be a good idea to start right away. If you can get through it early, the rest of Pluto's time in this sector can be easier to handle. There is likely something deeply-held that needs to be addressed, or something that requires a massive transformation.

Coming out of the midyear energy, a new moon occurs in your love sector on November 1st, and this can help with connecting with your heart and the heart's of others. You can be more joyful, more free-spirited, and more affectionate. This can be a great time for romance, dating, and anything of that sort.

Ceres then moves into your intimacy sector on December 7th to the end of the year, and this can help you nurture and nourish your intimate connections and emotional bonds. You can be more passionate in your dealings with others, and can feel more empowered to make improvements in your relationships.

The year closes out with a new moon on December 30th in your relationship sector, and you can feel you're on better ground with your relationships and partnerships. You can be more charming, pleasant, easier to get along with, and want more time to enjoy some one-on-one attention.

Cancer 2024 Career & Money Horoscope

Mars begins 2024 in your work sector, but only until January 4th, and Ceres is also in this sector to start the year until February 7th, while Mercury ends a retrograde period on January 1st in this sector. 2024 may kick off with extra focus on the work you need to get done and want to devote your time and energy to, and you can be more predictive, maximize your time and energy, and pay close attention to the details.

You can restructure your routine and schedule to squeeze in more, and the more you do, the more you feel you want to take on. Just don't overdo it.

A full moon occurs in your money sector on January 25th, and you can make final financial decisions, be done with financial plans, or see through financial transactions. You can be more invested in your financial position, and want to improve it in any way you can. You can see results, and make decisions based on that new information.

The Mercury retrogrades on 2024 all impact your professional areas, with Mercury retrograde April 1st to 25th in your career sector, August 14th to 28th in your money sector, and November 25th to December 15th in your work sector. This can mean a few things. One, if you don't like what you do now, you may absolutely loathe it by the end of 2024. Everything you don't like about it can be amplified, and it's difficult for you to manage. If that's the case, this energy can push you to make a big change professionally. The strongest time for that is with the April 8th solar eclipse in your career sector.

Two, if you do enjoy what you do, then the way you do it or some aspect of the work may change in 2024. New clients, new location, new coworkers/employees/bosses, new marketing, new technology, etc. Stay on your toes and roll with it. Three, if you're thinking of going back to a job you used to do, to work for an employer you worked for before, to work with a coworker or client you have before, or any kind of redo like that, this is fabulous energy for it and generally the time to do it.

A full moon occurs in your work sector on May 23rd, and this can help you drill down on the work you're most passionate about and what you want to be doing day-to-day. You won't settle for anything less. A new moon occurs in your money sector on August 4th, and this can lead to new financial opportunities, second jobs or side gigs, or getting money

in some new way. You can be more willing to take chances to improve your financial situation (just be smart about it).

A full moon occurs on October 17th in your career sector, and this can bring results of work you've done. You can hit new heights, hit your stride, and achieve one of your goals. You can take on responsibilities, which can be a lot, but you can manage it well. If you get thrown off track, work on removing blocks.

A new moon occurs in your work sector on December 1st, normally a great time for new work projects and getting attention for work you've done, or pursuing new work opportunities. But, Mars enters your money sector on November 3rd and turns retrograde on December 6th for the rest of 2024, so there might be some issues to work on financially. Work pursuits are likely ones that help you financially in some way so you're not so stressed about money with Mars retrograde. Remember Mercury is retrograde during this time in your work sector, so stress can be extra high. Try to be smart, do your homework, and practice healthy stress management.

Cancer 2024 Home & Family Horoscope

Two eclipses impact your home and family sector in 2024, and the first is a lunar eclipse on March 25th. Lunar eclipses occur with full moons, and have really strong emotional energy. You may want to connect more with those you think of as family emotionally, and want to strengthen the support you give and receive. You can focus on blocks and issues in these relationships and what you can do to remove them in a healthy way. Existing issues can be amplified, and this is to get your attention to work on them.

You may want more time at home, or in places more familiar and comfortable. If you don't feel comfortable at home, you can make

changes to improve that. You want to feel emotionally connected to your home, and that it's a safe space for you. If it doesn't feel that way, the eclipse may provoke you to do something about it.

Then there is a solar eclipse in your home and family sector on October 2nd. Solar eclipses occur with new moons, and you can make improvements with your living situation so you feel more uplifted and positive emotionally. You might redecorate, renovate, move, someone moves in or out, or some other change. This helps you feel more in control with home matters.

You can also make more time for those you think of as family, and you can arrange for family gatherings or vacations, and enjoy the time you get with them. This helps you feel more secure internally, and your foundation can be solid.

Cancer 2024 Mental State Horoscope

Neptune and Saturn remain in one of the sectors ruling your mind all of 2024, and this can help you focus on your beliefs. You may feel more spiritual, and this has been the case for a number of years, but maybe you didn't put anything definitive on it thanks to Neptune. Now that Saturn is here, some clarity might be needed, and you can drill down on your beliefs. You may not be quite as optimistic and have as positive an outlook as normal, but you can do more with the big ideas you have by being more practical.

Mars is in this sector March 22nd to April 30th, and you can be driven to pursue your big ideas and big plans. You can enjoy spending time pursuing new knowledge and having new experiences to learn from. You can open up your mind a little more, and share this with others. This may start with the March 10th new moon in this sector, and you can

pursue opportunities to have new experiences, learn, teach, write, and speak.

A lunar eclipse occurs in this sector on September 17th, and this can help you get focused on which ideas you want to focus on, and let go of some of the ones that have been weighing you down or causing vacillation. You can be more emotionally invested in the big ideas you do choose to focus on, and can pursue them with passion.

A full moon occurs in the other sector ruling your mind on February 24th, and this can help you sort through ideas, finalize short-term plans, and you can say what you mean and mean what you say. You can get something off of your chest, and you can find the right ways you convey what you're thinking and feeling.

Mercury retrogrades in this sector August 5th to 14th, and this can make it difficult for you to focus or control your mind. You can lose focus easily, and your mind wanders. You may lose interest fast, and go from one idea to the next quickly without seeing them through. This might be a good time to work on mental blocks, or pick back up an old idea. Coming out of that retrograde, a new moon occurs on September 2nd in this sector, and you can focus on pursuing opportunities for your ideas.

Jupiter moves to the sector ruling your subconscious mind on May 25th for the rest of 2024, and this can be great for focusing on your subconscious mind. You can feel more connected to it, and can get more understanding and insights into yourself, your past, and what you need. You may want more quiet time to yourself so you can dive in. This can be strong with the June 6th new moon in this sector, and you pursue opportunities to be more reflective, introspective, and release baggage. Mars is in this sector July 20th to September 4th, and this can give you extra energy and drive to get time alone, reconcile with the past, let go

of baggage, and deal with some karma. This can be a strong period for releasing.

A full moon occurs in your subconscious sector on December 15th, and you can feel more rundown and in need of rest. Take the time to recharge, and use time alone to pinpoint any subconscious baggage that is left to be worked on and healed.

Cancer 2024 General Horoscope

On July 5th, a new moon occurs in your sign, and new moons in your sign are traditionally fabulous times for new beginnings, new ventures, and new journeys. What you start now can be a focus for the next year of your life, and you can go into it with energy, enthusiasm, and excitement. You can get attention for this as well, and can be willing to take the initiative for what you want. Those of you born July 3rd to 8th can be impacted most by this new moon.

Mars tours your sign September 4th to November 3rd, and Mars in your sign usually brings lots of energy and drive for, again, new beginnings and new ventures. This can help you jump into a new project or journey that you embark on for the next 1-2 years of your life. Mercury is retrograde in the middle of this though, so it's possible you may consider something you want a second chance with instead of something brand new. If it is something brand new, you may need to go about it in an unusual, unconventional way.

LEO 2024 HOROSCOPE

Leo 2024 Love & Relationships Horoscope

Mars begins 2024 in your love sector, Leo, but only until January 4th, and Ceres (a dwarf planet ruling nourishment and support) is in this sector until February 7th, with Mercury ending its retrograde (appearing to move backward) on January 1st in your love sector. 2024 kicks off with love focus, and you can give more attention to matters of the heart, and try to make improvements. The Mercury retrograde can make you aware of issues to work on, and Ceres helps you nurture and support your love relationships.

Meanwhile Pluto is moving to your relationships and commitment sector on January 20th until September 1st, and officially enters on November 19th to stay for many years. Pluto began moving into this sector in 2023, and brings transformative energy to your relationships. There can be big changes in your relationships, the way you approach them and manage them, the people you attract, and what you want and need in relationships.

This can surge with Mars in your relationship and commitment sector February 13th to March 22nd, and you have the energy and drive to make the transformations needed. You can get them started now, and can take the initiative with them. This can be a long process, so have patience with it. The February 9th new moon in this sector can kick it off by bringing opportunities for changes and new people or partnerships into your life.

Saturn and Neptune are in your intimacy sector all year, and Neptune has been here for a while but Saturn entered in 2023. Neptune in this sector makes a spiritual connection important for you to have with those you're closest to, and Saturn now in this sector can make you more

grounded and realistic when dealing with your emotional bonds with others. You can focus on old issues, baggage, and trauma that has gotten in the way of you forging these bonds in healthy ways, and learn lessons about the past that help you create better bonds in the future.

Mars is in your intimacy sector March 22nd to April 30th, bringing more attention to any of the issues you need to work on. A transformation may be required of you, and you can take control of it from the start. You can have more energy and enthusiasm for this, and can go into it with a more open mind. This may kick off with the March 10th new moon in this sector, and opportunities can come your way for transformation.

A full moon occurs in your love sector on May 23rd, and you can get serious about love and want to feel closer with loved ones. You can crave more attention, and want to tend to your heart. A full moon occurs in your relationship and commitment sector on August 19th, and you can focus on solving relationship issues, removing blocks to commitment, and being more invested in your connections. You can take the next step in your relationships and partnerships.

A lunar eclipse occurs in your intimacy sector on September 17th, and this can bring intense focus on what needs to be transformed to improve the bonds you have. Making them strong and secure can be important, and you can work on old issues. You may have to deal with something you've run from for some time, and this can be unsettling, but ultimately helps you move forward.

Mercury retrogrades in your love sector November 25th to December 15th, and this can take existing issues in your love relationships and shine a spotlight on them. This can make you frustrated and impatient with others, but you need to work on any of the problems and improve. This can be a great time to reignite flames in an existing relationship or reconnect with an old love, especially with the new moon in your love

sector on December 1st, which can bring opportunities to do so, and Ceres moving into your relationship sector on December 7th, helping you nurture your connections with others and give them support.

Leo 2024 Career & Money Horoscope

Uranus continues its tour of your career and life path sector all of 2024, and is joined by Jupiter until May 25th. This combo is fabulous for making sudden progress and experiencing success rapidly, unexpectedly, and unconventionally. You can approach your goals and long-term plans in a new way, and this opens up more doors for you.

This can be strong at the end of Jupiter in this sector with a new moon in your career sector on May 7th, and you can focus on pursuing opportunities, hitting new heights, getting recognition, and making important connections. The February 24th full moon in your money sector can show a time when you reap rewards financially as well.

Mars is in your career and life path sector June 9th to July 20th, so afterJupiter exits, but still gives you some great energy for focusing on your goals. You can feel extra ambitious, and strive to achieve and succeed. You can feel you've hit your stride, and there can be some sort of success that has been years in the making.

Pluto has been in your work sector for over a decade, bringing transformations to your work life and the work you want to be doing, and this is coming to an end in 2024. Pluto begins the year in your work sector until January 20th, and comes back September 1st until November 19th before officially exiting. Any last transformations you need to make with your work, this is your last chance with Pluto. Take control and focus on what you're passionate about on a daily basis.

Early on, Mars is in your work sector from January 4th to February 13th, and this can give you lots of energy and drive for work and projects. You can get excited by the work you're doing, and if you lack passion for it, you may focus on trying to find new work. The January 11th new moon in your work sector can bring opportunities for you to pursue new work, if that's something you want, and you can pick up new projects and focus on what you're enthusiastic about doing.

Ceres enters your work sector February 7th, and retrogrades entirely in this sector May 14th to August 25th. Ceres in this sector shows you need to nurture your work and be doing work on a daily basis that you feel nourishes you. If you lack support for the work you do, you may struggle to stay on it. This becomes amplified during the retrograde, and you need to work on improving this. Ceres stays in this sector until December 7th, and you get some time to get back on track as both Ceres and Pluto exit.

Suring Ceres retrograde, two full moons in a row will occur in your work sector on June 21st and July 21st. This really brings out any issues with the work you do, and if you hate it now, you hate it more, and any issues can become unbearable. You likely need to make some big changes, but need to be smart about it. If you love what you do, you can make great strides and see some success.

Mercury will then retrograde in your money sector August 5th to 14th, and this can make you insecure financially, or you may have trouble managing money for some reason. Little costs can pop up here and there, so try to have a rainy day fund to cover it, otherwise you'll have to get creative. It could be a good time to make money in a way you have before.

A new moon occurs in your money sector on September 2nd, so you can come out of those retrogrades with some helpful money energy.

Opportunities can arise that help you make and invest more, and you can be smarter with your choices and plans. You can come up with creative ways to make more and feel more secure.

A full moon occurs in your career and life path sector on November 14th, and this can be a time for hitting heights and achieving great success, if you've done things the right way and for the right reasons. Keep going, if that's the case. If not, you may experience setbacks and delays, and need to change your approach.

The year comes to a close with a new moon in your work sector on December 30th, and this can bring new work opportunities, recognition for work you've done, and enthusiasm for new projects. This helps you go into the new year on a better footing with your work life.

Leo 2024 Home & Family Horoscope

A full moon occurs in your home and family sector on April 23rd, and this can bring attention to home and family matters. You may work on finishing up projects at home, and this can help you feel more comfortable. You want your home to be more comfortable in some way, and can tackle issues that are keeping that from being the case. This can help you feel more emotionally stable and secure.

You can also tackle challenges with family or those you think of as family with the full moon. Issues can boil over, and it can be important to address them. This can help strengthen your connection with them, or at least make it more stable.

A new moon occurs in your home and family sector on November 1st, and you can work on new home improvements projects, renovate, decorate, or plan a move. Someone can move in with you or out, and

changes can occur in your home and living environment in some way. You can manage this pretty well though.

You may offer support to family or those you think of as family as they see new opportunities with this new moon, and you can enjoy more time spent with them. You can strengthen your relationships and feel more enthusiastic with them.

Leo 2024 Mental State Horoscope

A lunar eclipse occurs in one of the sectors ruling your mind on March 25th, and you can focus on sorting through ideas and plans, clearing out mental sludge, and doing more to take care of your mind. You may feel more invested in your ideas, and you can have important conversations or make important decisions.

A solar eclipse occurs in this sector on October 2nd, and new ideas can come to you and new plans can be created. You can take advantage of opportunities to do something tangible with your ideas and plans, and can get excited by what you come up with. Your outlook can be bright, and you can get enthusiastic.

Mercury retrogrades in the other sector ruling your mind April 1st to 25th, and this might make you push for more space, and you may feel like you're being boxed in and held back. You want more freedom to do what you want, and can feel you don't have that. You likely need to work within the framework you already have for now, or try an old approach you have tried in the past. The April 8th solar eclipse in this sector can help with that, and you may find a different perspective is of help as well.

A full moon occurs in this sector on October 17th, and you can be more invested in the big ideas you have. You can be passionate about what's possible, and you can believe in yourself and your abilities. This allows

you to take a chance on yourself, which can be good as long as you're smart about it.

A new moon occurs in the sector ruling your subconscious mind on July 5th, and you can feel more comfortable digging into the past and your subconscious issues, motivations, and desires. You can understand yourself better, and shine a light on areas that have been kept in the dark. You may be more open to revealing something you've kept hidden, and you can feel more in control.

Mars is then in this sector September 4th to November 3rd, and you can feel motivated to tackle subconscious issues and release baggage. You may spend more time alone, being reflective and introspective, and you can get more insights into yourself and the past. You can have more energy alone but may feel more drained by others, so this can be a time to spend on your own as much as you can to reflect and release.

Leo 2024 General Horoscope

Mars is going to enter your sign on November 3rd, Leo, and Mars in your sign is traditionally a time of high energy and enthusiasm for new beginnings and new ventures. You're excited by the opportunities you have, and take initiative with what you want.

Take advantage of this early because Mars is going to retrograde starting December 6th in your sign, and ends the year retrograde in Leo. This can amplify your frustrations, aggravations, and annoyances, and you're easily irritated and ready to blow. If there is anything you're shoving away deep inside, it can come roaring out, and you can have little accidents and injuries as a result.

Try to have healthy outlets for frustrated energy ready to go before the retrograde starts so you're better able to manage it, and work on glaring

issues before the retrograde begins. Try focusing the energy on second chances, since retrogrades in your sign are traditionally fabulous for that. Those of you born July 26th to August 1st can be impacted most at the start of the retrograde.

That's not the only retrograde in your sign though, and Mercury retrogrades in Leo August 14th to 28th (after starting in Virgo). This can bring out lots of misunderstandings, a lack of focus, and you may feel lots of little things keep popping up demanding your attention. You may be scattered, anxious, and stressed out. Try to have some healthy stress management strategies before the retrograde starts so you can manage that well, and go easy on yourself and others. Like with the Mars retrograde, try focusing on a second chance.

2024 really does bring great second chance energy for Leos, so consider what that could mean for you. Those of you born August 11th to 17th can be impacted most at the end of the Mercury retrograde.

A full moon occurs in Leo on January 25th, and full moons in your sign are usually periods where you're more emotional, give yourself more attention, and can see results. The results can inform your next steps, and taking care of yourself can help with your emotions. You may want to get more support from others as well. Those of you born July 25th to 29th can be impacted most by this full moon.

A new moon occurs in Leo on August 4th, and new moons in your sign are usually periods where you're enthusiastic, excited, and ready for action. Opportunities can come your way, and you can take them and run with them. You take the initiative for what you want, and can make things happen.

This new moon comes a few days before Mercury retrogrades into your sign, so this one may be extra focused on a second chance. Don't miss

out on that opportunity! Those of you born August 2nd to 6th can be impacted most by this new moon.

VIRGO 2024 HOROSCOPE

Virgo 2024 Love & Relationships Horoscope

Both Neptune and Saturn are in your relationships and commitment sector all year, Virgo, and Neptune has been in this sector for some time, bringing spiritual connections and karmic links. Saturn in this sector wants to ground your relationships, and some people leave while you grow closer with others. You can assess what it is you truly want and need in a relationship and with commitment, and what you're willing to give.

Mars is in this sector March 22nd to April 30th, stimulating a desire to commit to those you care about and have a solid relationship with. New people may come into your life as well, and you can feel more open to others. You can be more energized with a partner as well, and this can help you in many ways. This may kick off with the new moon in this sector on March 10th, bringing new relationships, partnerships, and commitments.

A lunar eclipse occurs in this sector September 17th, and you can be extra serious with relationships and commitments. You can focus on issues in your dealings with others and work on ways to improve the problems. You may feel closer with those you have a healthy, stable relationship, and pull away from those you don't. You may take the next step in a relationship or partnership, or assert how committed you are.

Pluto begins 2024 in your love sector until January 20th, and comes back September 1st to November 19th before officially leaving. Pluto has been in your love sector for over a decade, so you've been more serious and intense in love for a while, and take it much more seriously. What love is and means for you has likely undergone a transformation, and you should feel more aligned with what is true for you.

2024 is likely the last year for this major shift as Pluto is moving on, and you get a surge early with Mars in your love sector January 4th to February 13th, and a new moon in your love sector on January 11th. This can open up your heart, bring new love into your life, and you can be more optimistic about love. This can be a great time for romance, whether single or attached.

Ceres, a dwarf planet ruling nourishment and support, brings one last hurrah with love lessons as it enters your love sector February 7th and retrogrades (appears to move backward) entirely in this sector May 14th to August 25th. You can focus on issues around support from loved ones, your ability to support those you love, how well you nourish and nurture love in your life, and how much you give and get.

This is amplified in the middle as two full moons in a row, June 21st and July 21st, occur in your love sector during Ceres retrograde, and struggles and issues can become quite apparent. It's important to work through love issues and love baggage, and have healthy, supportive love in your life.

Ceres stays in your love sector until December 7th, so you get some time after the retrograde to smooth things over, and the year ends with a new moon in your love sector on December 30th, giving beneficial energy for love and a hopeful outlook going into a new year.

Mercury will retrograde April 1st to 25th, and this occurs in your intimacy sector, so this can bring some issues before Ceres retrograde hits impacting your emotional bonds with others. Intimacy issues, and deeply-held baggage and old wounds can get in the way, and it's important to address them.

A solar eclipse occurs in this sector on April 8th during the retrograde, so there is an opportunity for that, and you can strengthen the bonds you have. A full moon occurs in this sector on October 17th, and you may fully release baggage and let go of old intimacy issues.

Virgo 2024 Career & Money Horoscope

Jupiter moves into your career and life path sector on May 25th for the rest of 2024, and this is traditionally one of the best times of your life for success and achievement. You can make progress with your long-term plans, and hard, smart work pays off. You can get recognition, and connect with people in high places. This can come with more responsibilities, but you can handle it.

You get a nice boost early with a new moon in this sector on June 6th, and opportunities can come your way for success. You can get excited by your goals, and focus on what you want to achieve now. Mars then moves to this sector July 20th to September 4th, and you have lots of energy and drive to achieve and succeed. You can feel extra ambitious and focused. This is truly an excellent period for achievement, so start working on your plans and being smart with your choices now so you don't miss it. Focus on what you're passionate about, gather information you need, and do it the right way and for the right reasons.

A full moon occurs in this sector on December 15th, and this can help you reach new heights and hit your stride. You can become comfortable with how far you've come in such a short period of time, and you know you deserve it after all of the hard work and trials you've endured.

Pluto is moving to your work sector January 20th to September 1st, and comes back November 19th to stay, where it will stay for almost 20 years. Pluto is intense and passionate, and this energy is focusing on

your work life. If you aren't passionate about the work you're doing, you can work to make a change. If you hate what you're doing, you can hate it even more. Pluto wants you to focus on work that you believe in, love doing, and can throw yourself into. If this is already work you're doing, then the combination of Jupiter and Pluto might make this your greatest year for professional success in your life.

Early on with Pluto in your work sector, a new moon occurs in this sector on February 9th, and Mars is in this sector February 13th to March 22nd. This gives you a boost of energy and drive with the work you're doing or want to be doing, and the new moon can bring opportunities that get you excited. You can take the initiative with what you want and make it happen. This may pay off with the August 19th full moon in your work sector, and you can make great progress with what you start earlier in the year.

Ceres moves to your work sector December 7th to end 2024, so shortly after Pluto comes back to this sector to stay, and Ceres brings that nurturing, supportive energy. You can feel supported in the work you're doing or want to be doing, and this can be work that nourishes you in many ways. There can also be a financial payoff, or new resources that come your way and open up more possibilities for you.

Eclipses target your money sector with a lunar eclipse on March 25th and a solar eclipse on October 2nd occurring in your money sector. The lunar eclipse can help you sort through money issues, finalize financial arrangements and agreements, and you can let go of old financial baggage. If there are old money traumas, this would be the time to understand and move on, freeing yourself up for all of the great energy later in the year.

The solar eclipse brings great financial opportunities, and you may put yourself in a great position money-wise. The work you're doing and

pursuing and the professional success you may achieve can lead to financial breakthroughs and abundance. Make the most of it!

Virgo 2024 Home & Family Horoscope

There is emphasis on your home and family life to kick off 2024 as Mars is in your home and family sector until January 4th, Ceres is in this sector until February 7th, and Mercury retrograde ends on January 1st in this sector. 2023 ends with some major attention being given to matters of the home or family, and this can be a big focus to start the new year, but it likely doesn't last too long.

If there are problems, you likely figure out how to address them quickly in the new year, or you've already started before 2024 begins. This could be focusing on things like planning a move, remodeling your home, having a suddenly empty nest, or needing to take on more family responsibilities.

A full moon occurs in your home and family sector on May 23rd, and you can finalize plans for changes at home or work through issues with family. You likely want to feel you have a solid home base, a safe space, so you can work to have that (though may need to open up to the idea of that not being your home if full changes aren't possible). You want more support from loved ones, and this may mean strengthening your relationships with family, or branching out to those you think of as family and bring into your support system.

Mercury retrogrades in your home and family sector November 25th to November 15th, and this can bring out issues at home or with your family that haven't been addressed yet. You may feel emotionally uneasy and like your core is shaky until you do work on it. The new moon on December 1st is also in this sector, so this brings helpful

energy. It may be a good time for renovating, remodeling, redecorating, or revisiting places you've lived before or people you've lived with before.

Virgo 2024 Mental State Horoscope

Uranus is in one of the sectors ruling your mind all of 2024, and has been for a few years, bringing you sudden insights into big ideas and the big picture. Uranus gets a boost by Jupiter in this sector to start 2024 until May 25th, and you can be open to thinking big and bright. Your optimism can shine through, and you can feel so much more is possible. You can make sudden progress, and opportunities may come out of nowhere, but they can prove to be quite beneficial. This can be strong at the end with a new moon in this sector on May 7th, and opportunities can come for big new projects, new experiences, and new learning.

Mars is in this sector just afterward, June 9th to July 20th, and extends some of the impact. Mars brings energy and drive to new pursuits, and you can create opportunities for yourself to have new experiences, go to new places, and share your knowledge. You can be open to writing, speaking, traveling, teaching, and learning. A full moon occurs in this sector on November 14th, and you can make progress and see results of the big ideas and opportunities you pursued midyear.

A full moon occurs in the other sector ruling your mind on April 23rd, and this helps you sort through ideas, finalize plans, and drill down on the ideas and plans you're most passionate about. You can communicate more openly and honestly.

A new moon occurs in this sector on November 1st, and you can focus on new ideas, new short-term plans, and get excited by what you can come up with. You can keep yourself busy and use your mental abilities to your advantage.

A full moon occurs in the sector ruling your subconscious mind on January 25th, and this can be a quiet time where you reflect and spend more time alone to release. You can get in tune with your subconscious mind, and understand more of your subconscious motivations and desires.

This is brought out more during Mercury retrograde August 14th to 28th in this sector, and any issues and baggage that need to be worked on and released can boil to the surface. It may be uncomfortable, and there can be something from the past you'd like to keep avoiding, but working on it can open you up even more to all of the great energy in 2024. A new moon occurs in this sector on August 4th, so this brings opportunities to open up your subconscious mind and have an easier time connecting.

Mars is in the sector ruling your subconscious mind November 3rd for the rest of 2024, turning retrograde in this sector on December 6th. Any subconscious issues or baggage from the past can come back, so the Mercury retrograde offers an opportunity to work through all of that so you don't have to deal with issues again to end the year. If you keep resisting, the Mars retrograde can be more challenging for you, and you might get in your own way and be your own worst enemy.

Virgo 2024 General Horoscope

Mercury retrogrades in your sign August 5th to 14th, and this is a double-whammy for you since Mercury is your ruler. You feel off in the way you normally feel when Mercury is retrograde, but then you also

feel off in a larger way with the retrograde in your sign. Lots of little things can pop up, and you may be impatient, anxious, and stressed out.

Try to go easy on yourself, don't demand perfection from yourself, and plan before the retrograde hits to tackle little things so you're not worrying about them during the retrograde. This can be great for second chances, so focus on that. Those of you born August 25th to 29th can be impacted most by the start of this retrograde.

A full moon occurs in your sign on February 24th, and this is usually a time of heightened emotions, and you can see the results of what you've done so far. You can be sensitive and more focused on yourself. Try to give yourself a break. Those of you born August 25th to 31st can be impacted most by this full moon.

A new moon occurs in your sign on September 2nd, and this is usually a great time for energy, enthusiasm, and opportunities. There can be new opportunities that excite you, and you can focus on what you want to do for yourself. You can take the initiative with what you want, and you can make things happen. Those of you born August 31st to September 5th can be impacted most by this new moon.

LIBRA 2024 HOROSCOPE

Libra 2024 Love & Relationships Horoscope

Pluto is moving to your love sector, Libra, and enters January 20th until September 1st, and comes back November 19th to stay for almost 20 years. Pluto is intense, passionate, and unrelenting, and this focuses on love for you. You can take love much more seriously, throw yourself into love, and be quite passionate about love. You won't love halfway, and it's all or nothing now. You may transform the love relationships you have, or love itself may transform for you in some way. You may end up learning more about yourself from love, and love can become empowering for you.

Mars is in your love sector February 13th to March 22nd, and Mars brings energy and drive for love. You can be more affectionate, romantic, and sweet, and want to spend more time with those you love. This kicks off with the February 9th new moon in your love sector, and opportunities for love and romance can come quickly. If single, you can be open to someone new, while if attached, you can make it feel exciting again.

A full moon occurs in your love sector on August 19th, and you can grow closer with those you have a solid, healthy love connection with, and pull away from those you don't. Love can be more emotional for you, and you may focus on the relationships where you feel a spiritual connection.

Ceres, a dwarf planet ruling nourishment and support, is in your love sector starting mDecember 7th to the end of 2024, pairing up with Pluto, and this can help you nurture your love relationships, give support to loved ones, and feel nourished by who and what you love most. This can be powerful for you, and you can be dedicated.

Mercury will retrograde (appear to move backward) in your relationships and commitment sector April 1st to 25th, and any existing relationship issues can become amplified. You can struggle with balancing focus, and may have to deal with difficult people. Your patience is tested, and you may want to lash out. Try to stay balanced and avoid too much chaos, and this can help you stay in control. This can be a good period to reconnect with someone from the past, especially with the April 8th solar eclipse in this sector. It might be an important reconnection in ways you don't expect.

A full moon occurs in your relationships and commitment sector on October 17th, and you can strengthen your commitments to others if you have a beneficial, healthy relationship, and put some distance between yourself and others if you don't have a good relationship, You can work on issues, if possible, and try to make them better, otherwise you may feel the need to have more space.

Uranus remains in your intimacy sector all year, and it's been here for a few years now, shaking up passion and intimacy for you. Jupiter is also in this sector to start 2024 until May 25th, and this can make you more passionate. You can expand on the physical and emotional bonds you form with others, and crave more depth. This can be strong with the new moon in this sector on May 7th, near the end of Jupiter in this sector, and you can pursue opportunities for passion and depth.

Mars is in this sector June 9th to July 20th, just after Jupiter exits, and gives you energy and drive for strong bonds and intense connections. You may want to understand the people in your life better, and feel as close as possible. A full moon occurs in this sector on November 14th, and you can address deeply-held intimacy issues and work on blocks to have the strong connection you crave.

Libra 2024 Career & Money Horoscope

Neptune remains in your work sector all of 2024, where it's been for some time now, making you desire work that you feel a spiritual connection to, that helps others, that is creative, or that gives you plenty of space to wander.

Saturn is now in this sector as well for all of 2024, and Saturn grounds this energy. Your focus improves, and you can drill down on exactly what it is you want to be doing. There may be lessons to learn first around work, what it means for you, what you need to do your best work, and what you're willing to give. If you don't like what you do, Saturn has likely made it worse, and some may opt to walk away. If you already like what you do, you can make more progress and get recognition at some point.

Mars is in your work sector March 22nd to April 30th, giving you extra productive energy and a greater ability to focus on what needs to be done. You can start new work projects, or even a new job. This is strong going into Mars in your work sector with a new moon in this sector on March 10th. There can be opportunities for work that you're excited about, and you can throw yourself into the project or job.

A lunar eclipse occurs in your work sector on September 17th, and you can make progress with work you've been smart with and enjoyed, or finalize projects that you started earlier in the year. If you haven't liked what you're doing, this eclipse can be a breaking point. You want to feel emotionally connected and invested in what you're doing, and without that, you can look elsewhere.

Mars is in your career and life path sector September 4th to November 3rd, increasing your ambition and helping you make progress with your goals. Your energy can be disciplined and focused, and you can hit new heights, make good impressions, and succeed in some way. This can

inspire you to keep going. This may start beforehand with a new moon in this sector on July 5th, and you can pursue opportunities to achieve your goals and achieve something. This focus can continue with Mars in this sector, and you can feel like you're hitting a high point in your life.

A full moon occurs in your money sector on April 23rd, and you can work to clear out blocks and issues that have hampered you financially. Clearing out can help you make room for better opportunities to come. If you've been doing things right, you might get rewarded for that with this full moon. A new moon occurs in your money sector on November 1st, and you can pursue new financial opportunities, make important financial decisions, and feel more in control of your finances.

Libra 2024 Home & Family Horoscope

Pluto is nearing the end of its time in your home and family sector, and starts 2024 in this sector until January 20th, and comes back for one last round September 1st to November 19th before officially leaving for good. Pluto in this sector has likely brought massive transformations for you at home or with family over the last decade, and you've hopefully taken more control, developed a solid support system to empower you, and worked through old issues from your childhood. Anything that remains, you may feel incredibly focused and pushed to work on in 2024, while you still have the chance.

This can be especially strong early in the year with Mars in your home and family sector January 4th to February 13th, and a new moon in this sector on January 11th. You can take advantage of opportunities to improve your home life and living situation, and you can work to improve your connections with family or those you think of as family. A solid foundation is important for you internally.

Ceres adds to the focus on home and family matters as it enters this sector February 7th and retrogrades entirely in this sector May 14th to August 25th, so even though Pluto isn't in this sector at that time, Ceres is here to remind you of anything you haven't worked on yet.

With Ceres, it's important to focus on nourishment and support, so work on making your home a place that nurtures you, and work on making your family connections (whether blood or not) as supportive as possible. Work through any remaining old issues, baggage, traumas, and give yourself lots of comfort and support as you do.

During that retrograde, two full moons in a row will occur in this sector on June 21st and July 21st, and these bring out a lot of emotions and anything unsettled. It can become quite obvious what hasn't been worked on yet and requires your attention, and you can try to run but likely can't outrun it. So, try to deal with any issues as best as you can.

Ceres stays in this sector until December 7th, and a new moon on December 30th closes the year in this sector, so you do get some helpful energy out of the retrograde. You can pursue opportunities to improve your home life and family connections, and you can feel more supported and nourished. You should emerge from 2024 with a solid internal foundation and nurturing support system that empowers you for the rest of your life.

Libra 2024 Mental State Horoscope

Jupiter moves into one of the sectors ruling your mind on May 25th for the rest of 2024, and this can open up your mind, make you more optimistic, and you can think bigger, come up with big ideas, and expand your mind in new ways. It could be a great time for going back to school, teaching, writing, or speaking. Opportunities can come for any of these

with the June 6th new moon in this sector, making you more enthusiastic and open to taking a chance on a new experience, and with Mars in this sector July 20th to September 4th, bringing energy and drive for expansion and opening up your mind even more.

A full moon occurs in this sector on December 15th, and whatever you begin with that great energy midyear, you may finish with this full moon, or if you're trying to achieve something, that may happen with this full moon. You can be more invested in your big ideas and big plans, and your outlook remains positive, no matter what.

The year starts with Mars in the other sector ruling your mind until January 4th, Ceres in this sector until February 7th, and Mercury retrograde ending in this sector on January 1st, so 2024 may kick off with strong mental energy as you sort through your ideas and figure out which exactly you want to dedicate yourself to in the new year. You may feel a bit stressed and frazzled, but can get on it quickly.

A full moon occurs in this sector on May 23rd, and this helps you merge your heart and mind, and you can express yourself more openly and honestly. You can connect strongly with your ideas and opinions, and others can take what you say seriously.

Mercury retrogrades in this sector November 25th to December 15th, and you may have struggles with focus and expression. There can be bad news, a fight, or you simply can't keep your mind on anything. This can be a good time to relearn something, to pick back up an old idea or plan, and you likely need to keep yourself busy. A new moon occurs in this sector on December 1st during the retrograde, and this helps with relearning as well as old ideas.

A full moon occurs in the sector ruling your subconscious mind on February 24th, and this helps you connect to your subconscious. You may spend more time alone, wanting more quiet time to reflect and be introspective, and you can dig into yourself, into your past, and into your subconscious. This helps you understand yourself better, work on letting go, and freeing yourself from some baggage.

Mercury briefly retrogrades in this sector August 5th to 14th, and this can bring out old issues that you've wanted to avoid. It can become obvious how this has hurt you in your life, and you can work on quickly making progress to address it. A new moon occurs in this sector on September 2nd, so you can come out of the retrograde lighter and more willing to move forward.

Libra 2024 General Horoscope

2024 doesn't target your sign as hard as 2023 did, so you just have a pair of eclipses to focus on. A lunar eclipse occurs in Libra on March 25th, and this can bring a major culmination, realization, or success. You can reach the end of something important, and this gives you great insights into yourself, your life, or your future.

You can achieve in some way with something you've been working on for some time and have done right by, and this can be emotional, but you can believe in yourself and your abilities. You can also focus on your own wants and needs, and give yourself more attention. This is the only Libra lunar eclipse in this eclipse set, so energy can be strong, but may not last too long.

Those of you born October 2nd and earlier can be impacted most by this eclipse.

A solar eclipse occurs in Libra on October 2nd, and you can focus on a brand new beginning, something exciting and positive, and you can take

the initiative, make use of opportunities, and embark on a whole new journey in your life. This may tie into the solar eclipse in Libra that was on October 14th 2023, and this is a big period in your life for a whole new you in some way.

Focus on what you want to begin that requires you to be a little big and bold, and go for it (smartly, of course). This is the last Libra eclipse in this eclipse set, so it's the final shot of energy for your sign and you can feel quite pushed to take action while you have a chance.

Those of you born September 27th to October 8th can be impacted most by this eclipse.

SCORPIO 2024 HOROSCOPE

Scorpio 2024 Love & Relationships Horoscope

Uranus remains in your relationships and commitment sector all of 2024, Scorpio, and has been in this sector for some time already, bringing changes in your relationships, what you want and need, what you give, and who you attract. Commitments can be entered into quickly and unexpectedly, or under unusual circumstances or with unconventional people.

All of this is expanded on with Jupiter also in this sector to start 2024 until May 25th, and the connections you make now can benefit you in various ways. You can enjoy time spent with new people, and open up to new partnerships and alliances. This can be strong toward the end with the May 7th new moon in this sector, and you can pursue opportunities to meet new people and enter into new commitments.

Mars is in this sector June 9th to July 20th, so just after Jupiter exits, and Mars continues with energy for dealing with others and drive to bring new people into your life. You can commit, compromise, and mediate. A full moon occurs in this sector on November 14th, and you can grow closer with those you have a good relationship with, and can deepen the commitments you have. You may pull away from those you don't have a good connection with, or who you've outgrown.

Neptune and Saturn remain in your love sector all year, and Neptune has been here for a while, bringing spiritual connections in love and making you more understanding and compassionate with loved ones. Saturn now wants you to get serious about love, and you can work through love issues, old love baggage, and past love traumas. This can stem from your younger years or from past lives. You may feel you have less love in

your life overall as you work through this, but once you get through, the love you have can be stronger and more fulfilling.

Mars is in your love sector March 22nd to April 30th, bringing energy and drive for love and romance. This can be a great period to meet someone or play the field, if single. If in a relationship, you may want to make it feel like it did when you first got together. The March 10th new moon is in your love sector, and you can pursue opportunities for love with the new moon that continues with Mars.

A lunar eclipse occurs in your love sector on September 17th, and this can focus more on the lessons, baggage, and past regarding love in your life. You can get into the emotions of it all, and this can help guide you toward the best love possible.

Jupiter exits your relationships and commitment sector and enters your intimacy sector on May 25th, and this helps you strengthen the emotional bonds you have with others, and you can be more passionate in your connections. You can open up physical, emotional, and spiritual intimacy, and can be more intense in your relationships, only wanting total seriousness. This starts early with a new moon in your intimacy sector on June 6th, and you can pursue opportunities to improve bonds and create new ones.

Mars is in your intimacy sector July 20th to September 4th, and you can be energized by the strong bonds you form with others. You likely want to share more, and understand others at their core. You can focus on mutually beneficial ventures as well, so this can benefit you personally and professionally. Passion can run very high, and you can utilize this in many ways.

The December 15th full moon is in your intimacy sector, and you can get very serious about your bonds with others, and have little patience for

anything superficial. You want to strengthen your connections as much as you can, and let go of anything preventing you from doing that.

Scorpio 2024 Career & Money Horoscope

2024 begins with Mars in your money sector until January 4th, Ceres (a dwarf planet ruling nourishment, support, and resources) in your money sector until February 7th, and Mercury retrograde (appearing to move backward) in your money sector but ending on January 1st. So, you go into the new year with a lot of attention being paid to money, your financial situation, and the resources you have.

With Mercury retrograde, you might be working through challenges and trying to remove blocks. Mars gives you the energy and drive, and Ceres helps you come out of the retrograde in a better position and with more resources available to you.

A full moon occurs in your money sector on May 23rd, and you can settle financial issues, finalize financial plans, or get rewarded for financial choices and work you've done right. You may want to splurge more as well, so try to keep that under control.

Mercury retrogrades again in your money sector November 25th to December 15th, and this brings out any financial issues for you to address. If you've already set yourself up well, you may pursue opportunities to make money in a way you have before or use financial strategies and plans you have before. The December 1st new moon in your money sector during the retrograde is especially helpful for making this work for you instead of dealing with problems.

Mercury retrogrades in your work sector April 1st to 25th, and this can bring out challenges with work projects, coworkers, clients, your work

environment, or your general work ethic. You may push yourself too hard and break down, or you may pull back too much and fall behind. Balance is needed, and giving yourself space to take care of yourself.

A solar eclipse occurs in your work sector on April 8th during the retrograde, so you do have opportunities for second chances with work projects, old jobs or employers/employees, and it can be a great time for any editing or revising.

A full moon occurs in your work sector on October 17th, and this can make you more passionate about work that you're doing that you're really invested in, and you can make progress if you've done things the right way. If you don't care for what you're doing, you may feel the desire to walk away.

A full moon occurs in your career and life path sector on January 25th, and you can hit new heights and get rewarded for the hard, smart work you've put in with one of your goals. You can get recognition, and this can come with more responsibilities, but can be a good thing. On the other hand, if you haven't done things right or aren't invested in what you've been working on, you may experience setbacks and delays with your goals, and need to rethink your plans.

Mercury retrogrades in your career and life path sector August 14th to 28th, and any existing issues with your goals can worsen. You can have little patience, feel overwhelmed by responsibility, and get attention you don't want. You likely need to give yourself some space, time, and not be too demanding of yourself. It could be a good time to focus on old goals again and take a second chance on one, especially with the new moon in this sector just before the retrograde on August 4th, and you can go into the retrograde focusing on that second chance.

Since all of the Mercury retrogrades impact your professional areas (and come with new moons), 2024 is a big year for you professionally, and you might decide to go back to a job/profession you have done before or wanted to do but didn't have the chance to. It's big second chance energy for you professionally. And if you hate the work you do, you likely hate it much, much more in 2024, and this may be the time when you make a big change.

Mars ends the year in your career and life path sector starting November 3rd, and also retrogrades in this sector December 6th to end the year, so this adds to the second chance and change energy 2024 brings for you professionally. With Mars, you can throw yourself into the second chance or change, and may feel frustrated by the direction you're going in or the speed you're going at, but need to have some patience.

Scorpio 2024 Home & Family Horoscope

Pluto is on the move to your home and family sector, and is in this sector January 20th to September 1st, and returns November 19th to stay for almost 20 years. Pluto is passionate, intense, and transforming, so this means you're in for a period of major changes in your home and family life.

You might end up living in a completely different place, with all new people (or none at all), and your support system can shift in new ways. Any old family and emotional issues from your youth can be explored, if they haven't already, and you can work to dig deeper, understand, and strengthen yourself at your core.

A new moon occurs in your home and family sector on February 9th, pushing this energy quickly, and you can pursue opportunities to make transformations at home or with those you think of as family. Mars is in

this sector February 13th to March 22nd, bringing energy and drive, and you can spend more time at home and make improvements, or spend more time with those you think of as family and strengthen your connections. This would be a great time for moving, renovating, and important family events.

A full moon occurs in your home and family sector on August 19th, and you can focus on finishing plans for change at home or with family, or finalizing plans for home projects or family events. Your emotions can be stronger, and you can be more supportive, but also need more support in return. Having a solid home base, or solid support system, helps a lot, so you may address blocks to that.

Ceres enters your home and family sector on December 7th and remains here to end 2024, and this pairs with Pluto back in this sector to stay, so you can be more nurturing at home and with those you think of as family. You want your home to be a place that nourishes you and replenishes you, and you can work to make it like that. You want your family connections to be supportive, and you can work on nurturing the connections with those you think as family to make them more secure.

Scorpio 2024 Mental State Horoscope

Pluto begins 2024 in one of the sectors ruling your mind until January 20th, and comes back September 1st to November 19th before officially leaving. Pluto has been in this sector for over a decade, and you've likely transformed your connection to your mind, your way of thinking, your ability to express yourself, your communication style, and your outlook. Any remaining issues or baggage can be addressed in 2024 before Pluto moves on, and you can take more control over your mind and have more power behind your ideas.

Mars is in this sector January 4th to February 13th, and a new moon occurs in this sector January 11th, so there is a boost of energy early in the year to connect to your mind, make use of your ideas, and put together plans. You likely have more mental energy, and want to pursue opportunities to put your plans into action.

Ceres enters this sector on February 7th, and will retrograde entirely in this sector May 14th to August 25th, so this brings extra focus to your mind and any remaining issues to work through and understand. You likely need to work on nurturing your ideas and expression, nourishing your mind, and being more resourceful with your ideas and plans. You need to give yourself more support for your ideas and plans, and may want to pick back up old ideas or plans to give another try.

Two full moons in a row occur in this sector on June 21st and July 21st, and these can bring out any of the issues that need to be addressed and make them more obvious. Your outlook can be more serious and you may get a little down about things, so you likely need to work on maintaining some optimism. Ceres remains in this sector until December 7th, giving time to nurture and nourish the mind, and a new moon occurs in this sector on December 30th, so you can end the year with strong ideas and opportunities to do something with them.

Mars is in the other sector ruling your mind September 4th to November 3rd, and this opens up your mind as you come out of the Ceres retrograde. You can get a good grasp of the big picture which helps you to be more objective, and you can have a brighter outlook on life. You can be open to writing, speaking, learning, or teaching, and can have a more gregarious approach with others. A new moon occurs in this sector on July 5th, and you may pursue opportunities to expand your mind and life in some way.

A lunar eclipse occurs in the sector ruling your subconscious mind on March 25th, and this helps you get in tune with your subconscious and understand your baggage and issues. You can focus more on the past, and work on moving forward. This can be an important period for letting go, and you shed something that has been weighing you down for some time. This may be something subconscious, and you get out of your own way.

A solar eclipse occurs in the sector ruling your subconscious mind on October 2nd, this can help you strengthen your intuition and understand your motivations better. You can pursue work that keeps you in the background or on your own, and you can thrive when you're working without demands. Your focus can be excellent alone, and you may do your best work when you're operating on instinct.

Scorpio 2024 General Horoscope

A full moon occurs in your sign on April 23rd, and full moons in your sign can be times where you see the results of what you've been working on. This can impact you emotionally, and you can work on new plans with this new information. You can prioritize yourself, your own wants and needs, and try to take some time for yourself to take care of them. Seeing what you need to work on for yourself can be important.

Those of you born October 24th to 29th can feel the impact of this full moon most.

A new moon occurs in your sign on November 1st, and new moons in your sign can be times of high energy and enthusiasm, excitement and new beginnings. You can take the initiative for what you want, pursue opportunities for new beginnings that you've been waiting for, and can

be optimistic and ready for action. This is usually a great time to start something that is your focus for the next year of your life.

Those of you born October 20th to November 3rd can feel the impact of this full moon most.

I also want to mention that your ruler, Pluto, moves into a new sign in 2024, going from Capricorn to Aquarius. This began in 2023, but Pluto officially exits Capricorn on November 19th 2024 to stay in Aquarius. This shifts transformative energy for you from your mind and expression (Capricorn) to your emotions and home/family (Aquarius), but you also may feel a shift in general in your life, in your approach, and in your outlook since Pluto is your ruler and doesn't change signs often. It's a subtle shift that may not seem super obvious right away, though you can be conscious of it because of what this is impacting for you. Show yourself some grace as you adjust to the shift. If it feels like things are changing in ways you can't quite grasp, this might be why.

SAGITTARIUS 2024 HOROSCOPE

Sagittarius 2024 Love & Relationships Horoscope

Mercury retrogrades (appears to move backward) in your love sector April 1st to 25th, Sagittarius, and this can bring extra attention to your love relationships, and any existing issues can worsen. This is meant to get your attention and work on improving your connections. You can work to eliminate old love baggage and address blocks to love as well.

This could be a good period to reconnect with old flames and with your heart, or to pick up old creative projects, especially with the solar eclipse in your love sector on April 8th. This eclipse can remind you to be joyful, to have fun, and to let more love into your life.

A full moon occurs in your love sector on October 17th, and you can grow closer with those you have solid bonds with and feel a spiritual connection with, while you pull away from those you don't. You can take love more seriously, and can be extra affectionate.

Jupiter moves into your relationships and commitment sector on May 25th for the rest of 2024, and this brings expansive energy to your relationships and dealings with others. You can be open to meeting lots of new people, and want to enter into new partnerships, alliances, and make more compromises. You can be more charming, and can connect with more gregarious, mentally-stimulating people.

This can be strong early as a new moon occurs in this sector on June 6th, and this can bring opportunities for meeting new people, making new commitments, and being more of a partner. If you're in a relationship, you may decide to take things to the next level, or to recommit. If you're single, you can be more open to entering into a new relationship.

Mars is then in this sector July 20th to September 4th, giving energy and drive for focusing on your relationships and your dealings with others. You can feel you have more energy with a partner and are capable of more with some support. A full moon occurs in this sector on December 15th, and you can finalize plans for an arrangement, agreement, or commitment, grow closer with those you have a healthy relationship with, and pull away from those you don't.

A new moon occurs in your intimacy sector on July 5th, helping you not only be open to commitment but also to stronger emotional and physical bonds with others. You want to be as close as you can be, and you can dig into people, wanting to get to their core and understand them better. You can be passionate and serious about your relationships.

Mars is in your intimacy sector September 4th to November 3rd, and this amplifies passionate energy even more. You can be energized and driven to strengthen your existing bonds with others, and may have little patience for any superficial connections. You want depth and intensity in your relationships.

Sagittarius 2024 Career & Money Horoscope

Uranus remains in your work sector all year, where it's been for a few years now, bringing changes to your work life, the work you do, or the work you want to be doing. Jupiter begins 2024 in this sector as well until May 25th, and this brings opportunities for making those changes that you want. You can create the type of work environment you can thrive in, and you can pursue opportunities for new work projects or a whole new job that excites you.

This can be strong near the end with a new moon in your work sector on May 7th, and opportunities can be present to you to do work you love. Mars is in your work sector June 9th to July 20th, just after Jupiter leaves, so there's still strong energy for work. You can be extra productive, efficient, and organized, and can be more passionate about any work you do that you're really invested in, while you may be more frustrated by work you don't like or care for.

A full moon occurs in your work sector on November 14th, and you can dedicate yourself more to the work you love and feel connected to emotionally, and can make progress and get recognition. If you're not connected, you may want to make changes or walk away.

You're nearing the end of a major period for you financially with Pluto in your money sector until January 20th, then back for one last round September 1st to November 19th before officially exiting. Pluto has been in your money sector for over a decade, and has likely brought some massive transformations when it comes to how you make and spend and invest money, your attitude around money, and your connection to money.

Any lingering issues can be worked through in 2024, and there can be a strong push for this early with a new moon in your money sector on January 11th and Mars in your money sector January 4th to February 13th. You can feel driven to pursue opportunities to improve your financial situation and set yourself up for more prosperity and stability. This may come with more responsibilities with the February 24th full moon in your career and life path sector, and you have to make sure you're on the right road.

Ceres, a dwarf planet ruling nourishment, support, and resources, has a big say in 2024 for you as it enters your money sector on February 7th and retrogrades entirely in this sector May 14th to August 25th. Those

lingering financial or money issues can deepen and worsen, and you have to face them, otherwise you feel insecure, undeserving, and severely lacking.

These issues are likely less about money and physical items themselves, and more about internal battles over whether or not you're worthy of abundance and security. Tackle the issues making you feel less than, and this likely opens up far more abundant energy for you to grasp.

This becomes super obvious with two consecutive full moons in your money sector during Ceres retrograde on June 21st and July 21st, and you can feel really sensitive and easily hurt. Give yourself support, tackle those issues, and strengthen your own sense of self-worth.

Mercury is also retrograde in your career and life path sector briefly, August 5th to 14th, and you may feel overwhelmed, unfocused, and like you're on the totally wrong path. That may not be true though, you just interpret the challenges as being that, so try to avoid doing anything rash and wait until this energy passes.

Ceres will stay in your money sector until December 7th, so there is some time after the retrograde ends to find solid ground, support, and better resources. A new moon occurs in your career and life path sector on September 2nd, so you can come out of Ceres retrograde with opportunities to pursue your goals, hit new heights, and be certain of your path.

The year closes with a new moon in your money sector on December 30th, bringing financial opportunities as you go into a new year. So, you just need to get through that challenging energy and you close out the last quarter in a much better place.

Sagittarius 2024 Home & Family Horoscope

Neptune and Saturn remain in your home and family sector all of 2024, and Neptune has been here for some time now, bringing some foggy energy to home and family matters, but also strengthening your emotional intuition and making you more helpful.

Saturn entered this sector in 2023, and you've likely had to deal with working on lessons and old issues regarding the home and family. Baggage from your upbringing, challenging family connections, uncertainty of the definitions of 'home' and 'family - Saturn brings these to the forefront, and you have to address them.

Anything that hasn't been worked on, you have to work on now. This can mean a period of uncertainty, instability, or a lack of connection to your home or family in the interim. As you work through, you can restore or build a new connection, and this also helps to uplift your emotional outlook.

If you've already dealt with these kinds of issues, then you may instead take this time to solidify the connections with those you think of as family and with your home. You may move somewhere you're going to live for a long time, buy property, expand your family, or take on big family responsibilities.

A new moon occurs on March 10th in your home and family sector, and this can bring opportunities for a move, changes in your living situation, or changes with your family or those you think of as family. You can focus on making improvements and feeling more secure. Mars is in this sector March 22nd to April 30th, so anything you do pursue, you can continue with for a couple of months.

A lunar eclipse occurs in your home and family sector on September 17th, and this can bring strong energy to home and family matters, amplifying whatever energy exists at the moment. If there are issues, they may worsen, and if you feel secure, this can deepen. Try to work on improving matters as much as you can before this eclipse so it doesn't aggravate you emotionally.

Sagittarius 2024 Mental State Horoscope

Pluto is heading into one of the sectors ruling your mind, which began in 2023 but becomes official in 2024. Pluto enters January 20th until September 1st, and then comes back November 19th to stay for the next two decades. This brings strong mental energy, focus, and abilities, and you can become much more passionate about your ideas, opinions, and knowledge.

You can gather even more information, and whenever you become interested in something, you can throw yourself into it, wanting to get to the heart of it. You can transform the way you learn, communicate, or express yourself, and others can take what you say much more seriously. You may dominate conversations, even though you may not speak up as often.

A new moon occurs in this sector on February 9th, and this can bring new ideas, fresh perspectives, and opportunities for communication or learning. Mars is in this sector February 13th to March 22nd, and you can enjoy using your mind and being more active with your ideas. You can take the initiative with one of your ideas or plans, and you can make more of your ideas into something tangible.

A full moon occurs in this sector on August 19th, and you can sort through ideas, finalize plans, finish studying something, or share something you've been holding in. You can find it easier to express yourself authentically. Ceres is in this sector December 7th for the rest of the year, and you can nurture your ideas and plans, nourish your mind, and get support for what you come up with.

A full moon occurs in the other sector ruling your mind on January 25th, and this helps you expand your expertise and be more open with your beliefs. You can become more invested in your beliefs if they align well with who you are, and may drop them if they don't.

Mercury retrogrades in this sector August 14th to 28th, and you may need more space from others mentally. This may cause you to push others away, but that might be going too far. You likely need to just work with what you have and let your mind wander. A new moon occurs in this sector on August 4th, just before the retrograde in this sector, so you may focus on a second chance with a course of study, or want to visit somewhere you've been before or have an experience over again to learn more from it.

Mars is in this sector starting November 3rd, and turns retrograde December 6th to end the year, so you can be extra invested in your beliefs, big ideas, and the big picture. You may think a little too big and become unrealistic, or you may think too small and become pessimistic. Try to find some middle ground, and give yourself some time to get away from demands and work so you can explore.

A full moon occurs in the sector ruling your subconscious mind on April 23rd, and you may need time alone to connect to your subconscious. You can be more introspective, reflect on the past, and want to work through baggage. This helps free you up. A new moon occurs in this sector on November 1st, and you can strengthen your intuition, and feel less holding you back. You can understand yourself better, and get out of your own way.

Sagittarius 2024 General Horoscope

Mars is in your sign to start 2024, Sagittarius, but only until January 4th, and Ceres is in your sign until February 7th, while Mercury ends a retrograde in your sign on January 1st. There is a lot of focus on your sign as soon as 2024 starts, and you likely want to work on new beginnings for the new year. The Mercury retrograde may focus on second chances, so some of the new beginnings may be brand new, but likely started in January after the retrograde ends, while a second chance may get more attention right at the start of the year.

Mercury retrogrades again in your sign November 25th to December 15th, so you get another shot at the second chance energy later in the year. This can be a second chance with anything you're really passionate about, and you can make the most of this energy. Otherwise, you may feel out of sorts, unbalanced, insecure, and overwhelmed.

A new moon occurs in your sign on December 1st, during the retrograde, so this brings helpful energy for that second chance, and opportunities may be presented to you for it with the new moon. Be smart with your choices, and have some faith in yourself.

Those of you born November 29th to December 3rd can be impacted most by the new moon, while those of you born December 11th to 16th can be impacted most at the start of Mercury retrograde, and those of you born November 25th to 30th can be impacted most at the end of Mercury retrograde.

A full moon occurs in your sign on May 23rd, and this is usually a time where your emotions run high, you give more attention to your own wants and needs, and you can see the results of work you've already

done. This can help you figure out your next steps, and you can take better care of yourself.

Those of you born November 26th and earlier can be impacted most by this full moon.

CAPRICORN 2024 HOROSCOPE

Capricorn 2024 Love & Relationships Horoscope

Uranus is in your love sector all year, Capricorn, where it's been for a few years already, bringing changes to your love relationships and what you want and need in love. Jupiter starts 2024 in this sector as well until May 25th, and you can be open to bringing more love into your life, reconnecting with your heart, and being romantic and affectionate.

If single, you can enjoy getting attention from many potential suitors, and look for exciting love. If in a relationship, you can make it more playful. This is strong toward the end with a new moon in your life sector on May 7th, and opportunities for love can find you, and you can be willing to take the initiative for love.

Mars is in your love sector June 9th to July 20th, so after Jupiter exits, and brings energy and drive for love. You can keep love going, and want to enjoy your connections and feel more in tune with your heart. A full moon occurs in your love sector on November 14th, and you can take love more seriously, grow closer with those you have a solid connection and feel spiritually tied to, and pull away from those you don't.

A new moon occurs in your relationships and commitment sector on July 5th, and this can help you form new commitments and enter into new partnerships and alliances. You can pursue opportunities to do something with a partner, and can be more supportive of those in your life. Mars is in this sector September 4th to November 3rd, and you can have more energy and drive for your relationships and for commitment. You can enter into plenty of new commitments, and go to the next level with those you have a solid connection with.

A full moon occurs in your intimacy sector on January 25th, and you may want to work on blocks to having strong emotional and physical bonds. You can be more passionate and take your connections more seriously. Mercury retrogrades (appears to move backward) in this sector August 14th to 28th, and this can amplify existing issues with intimacy or old blocks. You have to take the time to work on them, otherwise you may be extra grumpy, irritable, and quick to fight.

A new moon occurs in this sector on August 4th before the retrograde, and this can help you reignite the flames of an existing relationship, reconnect with an old flame, or strengthen bonds with others.

Mars is in your intimacy sector starting November 3rd, and turns retrograde December 6th to the end of the year in this sector. You can be more passionate and intense in your connections, and want to feel they're as strong and secure as possible. Any underlying issues can come to the surface, and you can work on them and improve, but this may mean having to deal with something you've run from for a long time. If you're willing, you can work through it now. Otherwise, you may keep running and keep having problems.

Capricorn 2024 Career & Money Horoscope

Pluto is on the move to your money sector, which began in 2023 but is official in 2024. Pluto is in your money sector January 20th to September 1st, and re-enters on November 19th to stay for almost two decades. Pluto in this sector likes to tear things down and make you start from scratch if you feel insecure, unstable, lack self-worth, and don't know what you value.

This can mean money and resources are taken from you to force you to learn. Hopefully, you've spent the time Pluto has been in your sign to

work on those things already, and build yourself up. If you're confident, secure, stable, demand respect, and have self-worth, this can be an empowering time that brings you even more control, and you can create a vast amount of wealth.

A new moon occurs in your money sector on February 9th, and Mars is in your money sector February 13th to March 22nd, so you can focus on trying to pursue financial opportunities that you can build on for years to come. You can work on financial plans, and try to use your resources well. Being more confident, self-assured, and grounded can help. A full moon occurs in your money sector on August 19th, and you can work on sorting through financial plans and making final decisions, and work on any financial blocks.

Ceres, a dwarf planet ruling nourishment, support, and resources, is in your money sector December 7th to end the year, and this is an excellent time to work on money matters and build more resources. You can nurture the ways you make money to make more, and you can be much more resourceful with what you already have. You can create more abundance and opportunities for more.

Jupiter moves into your work sector on May 25th for the rest of 2024, and this can bring lots of new work opportunities into your life. You may get job offers, start new work projects, work with new people, or work in a new environment. This can be exciting for you, and if you love what you do, you can get great rewards for that. If you don't like what you do, this may be the time to look for something else, especially with the new moon on June 6th in your work sector, which can bring those opportunities, and Mars in your work sector July 20th to September 4th, giving you plenty of energy and drive to find new work. This is all excellent work energy, so try to make the most of it no matter what.

A full moon occurs in your work sector on December 15th, and this can help you finish work projects, sort through existing work, and eliminate blocks to productivity. You can get a lot done at this time, and can see results from work you've done throughout the year. You may get recognition for some of your outstanding work, and you can feel more appreciated for that.

A lunar eclipse occurs in your career and life path sector on March 25th, and this can be a time of reaching great heights, achieving something important, and getting recognition, if you've done things the right way and for the right reasons. If you haven't, this can be a time of setbacks and delays, and you have to re-evaluate your plans, your goals, and your approach accordingly.

A solar eclipse occurs in your career and life path sector on October 2nd, and this can be a time of new goals, new responsibilities, and new opportunities for progress. You can get excited by what you're working on, and you can take the initiative with your new goals. You can manage your responsibilities well, and you can make important connections with important people. This can set you up well long-term.

Capricorn 2024 Home & Family Horoscope

Mercury retrogrades in your home and family sector April 1st to 25th, and this can bring out any existing home and family issues. Little things can pop up at home, and you may be fixing things left and right. You may not feel comfortable at home, and need to work on why that is. Family or those you think of as family can be more demanding of you, and this can wear on you emotionally.

This is a good period for making changes at home, for renovating, redecorating, or remodeling, or for going back to somewhere you've

lived before or to see someone you've lived with before. You can reconnect with family or someone you used to think of as family, and can work on issues from your early life and upbringing. This helps to strengthen you emotionally.

The April 8th solar eclipse in this sector helps out, and you can focus on making your home a safe refuge, and strengthening your support system to make you feel more secure.

A full moon occurs in your home and family sector on October 17th, and you can work on issues at home or with family. Any that remain after the Mercury retrograde, this full moon can bring out, and you can be more sensitive to them now. As you work through them, you can feel more emotionally secure. If things are good, you can use the full moon to finalize plans and projects at home or with family, and you can feel closer with them.

Capricorn 2024 Mental State Horoscope

Neptune and Saturn remain in one of the sectors ruling your mind all year, and Neptune has been in this sector for some time now, increasing your imagination and intuitive intelligence (though likely also stealing your focus pretty often thanks to the fog).

Saturn here now grounds your mind, urging you to be more productive with your imagination and put your ideas and plans to good use instead of just dreaming about them. Saturn might bring some lessons for you to learn regarding using your mental abilities, being confident in your ideas, or with communication and expression, and you have to get through those lessons first. Once you do, you can find the balance between reality and fantasy and ground your imagination.

Mars is in this sector March 22nd to April 30th and your mental energy picks up. You can come up with lots of ideas and want to do something with them, and can take the initiative with your plans. The March 10th new moon in this sector can bring opportunities to make them happen, and you can be positive about your chances. Make sure you've done your homework first, and you can put yourself in a good position.

A lunar eclipse occurs in this sector on September 17th, and you can sort through ideas, finalize plans, and share what you're thinking more openly. You can be much more invested emotionally in your ideas and plans, your opinions and thoughts, and whatever you say, you can really mean it. You might finish up with an idea or plan you began earlier in the year, and can feel like you're getting somewhere.

A full moon occurs in the other sector ruling your mind on February 24th, and this can make you more dedicated to your beliefs. You can defend them fiercely if they align with who you are now, but if they don't, you may push them aside and look elsewhere. You can be open to expanding your mind and can feel optimistic about new experiences.

Mercury retrogrades in this sector August 5th to 14th, and you may push to get more space, feeling mentally overwhelmed and restricted. This can cause you to push too much though, and you likely need to be more creative to find space already available to you.

A new moon occurs in this sector on September 2nd, so you can come out of the retrograde with better energy for space and exploration. You may want to work on revisiting somewhere you have before, learning something you've wanted to before, or teaching something you have before.

The year kicks off with focus on your subconscious mind though, as Mars begins 2024 in the sector ruling your subconscious mind until January 4th, Ceres begins in this sector until February 7th, and Mercury ends a retrograde on January 1st in this sector. You might be going into 2024 with less energy, a little drained and in need of a break. This helps you recharge so you can get moving quickly when you have the opportunity to do so. You can take time alone to reflect and dig into your subconscious issues and motivations, and you can understand yourself better.

A full moon occurs in this sector on May 23rd, and you likely need to plan for some time for yourself to rest, reflect, and be introspective. You may need to work on something from the past, and can become aware of something that has been hidden to you, and the insights from this can help you be more confident in your next steps.

Mercury retrogrades again in the sector ruling your subconscious mind November 25th to December 15th, and this can again drain energy and make it important for you to get time alone. You can be easily overwhelmed, and time away from demands can help. It's a great time to rest, recharge, reflect, and work on your own.

A new moon occurs in this sector on December 1st, and you may get an opportunity to do something alone, in the background, behind the scenes, or where you're not getting the outward credit, and this can be where you thrive.

Capricorn 2024 General Horoscope

You're almost done with Pluto, Capricorn! 2024 is the last year Pluto tours your sign, and it starts 2024 in your sign until January 20th, and comes back September 1st to November 19th before officially exiting and giving you a break.

Pluto has been in your sign for over a decade, and you've hopefully used that time to take control, empower yourself, and transform your life. Anything left to focus on, you can in 2024 before Pluto moves on. Be comfortable with your own power, have great self-control, and be strong and willful. Those of you born January 18th and later can be impacted most by Pluto in 2024.

Mars tours your sign January 4th to February 13th, which traditionally brings you extra energy and drive for new beginnings, new projects, and new opportunities. You can get excited by what you get started, and the January 11th new moon in your sign can bring the opportunities for you to pursue something new. Take full advantage of this opportunity before things get a little wonky midyear.

Those of you born January 9th to 13th can be impacted most by the new moon and feel most pushed to start something.

The wonkiness comes with Ceres, who enters your sign on February 7th, and then retrogrades completely in your sign May 14th to August 25th. Ceres in your sign is usually a nice time where you give yourself lots of support and nourishment, and improve abundance and confidence. Try to do that early before the retrograde begins, and that can make the retrograde easier to deal with.

During the retrograde, you may feel insecure, that you don't have enough, and unsupported. You may feel like you lack the resources you need, and this can throw you off. Deep-seated insecurities can come roaring out, and you can feel really uncomfortable all the time. You can have lots of little things thrown at you that make you feel off as well.

This is all strongest with the two full moons in your sign during the retrograde, on June 21st and July 21st, and this can stimulate those deep insecurities and old issues and baggage that are zapping your

confidence and ability to be resourceful. Focus on what those full moons expose and work to improve as best as you can.

Ceres stays in your sign until December 7th, so you get some time afterward to fully restore your confidence, nurture yourself, and expand on abundance. Those of you born January 9th to 14th can be impacted most by the start of Ceres retrograde; those of you born December 26th to 31st can be impacted most by the end of Ceres retrograde; those of you born December 25th and earlier can be impacted most by the June 21st full moon; and those of you born January 17th and later can be impacted most by the July 21st full moon.

The year closes with a new moon in your sign on December 30th, so you end the year with more energy for your goals and new beginnings, ready to start 2025 with enthusiasm and drive to pursue new opportunities. You can be much more optimistic about the future, especially being free from Pluto now. Those of you born December 28th to January 1st can be impacted most by this new moon.

Just to note, your sign is impacted the most by the lunar events in 2024 with two new moons bookending the year and two full moons in the middle of the year in your sign. Coupled with Plut exiting your sign and Ceres retrograde in your sign, this is a big year for you that can come with important endings and promising new beginnings.

AQUARIUS 2024 HOROSCOPE

Aquarius 2024 Love & Relationships Horoscope

Jupiter moves into your love sector on May 25th for the rest of 2024, Aquarius, and this can help open you up to love. You may want more time with the people you love, more romance and dates, and can be more charming and gregarious, which brings more attention to you. If single, you can attract plenty of new love interests, and you may enjoy taking your time. If in a relationship, you can enjoy reigniting the sparks and making more time for romance with your partner.

Mars is in your love sector July 20th to September 4th, and this brings energy and drive for love and romance. Go on dates, have a romantic getaway, and get in tune with your heart. A new moon occurs in your love sector on June 6th, and this can present opportunities for love and romance, and you can take the initiative to have more love in your life and for your life.

A full moon occurs in your love sector on December 15th, and you can grow closer with those you love that you have a good relationship with, and can feel the spiritual bonds deepen. If you don't have a good relationship, you may feel like pulling away, or see issues worsen that need to be addressed.

A full moon occurs in your relationships and commitment sector on January 25th, and you can be more open to commitment and investing in your relationships. You can become more committed to those you have a healthy connection with, and may want to make changes or walk away from those you don't.

Mercury retrogrades (appears to move backward) in your relationships and commitment sector August 14th to 28th, and any existing

relationship or commitment issues can become more obvious or worsen. Others can get on your nerves in a big way, and you may feel that they're making too many demands of you. Having some boundaries is important so you don't get walked all over. A new moon occurs in this sector on August 4th, so you may go into this retrograde wanting to reconnect with someone from the past, or to recommit to someone or something.

Mars enters your relationships and commitment sector November 3rd for the rest of the year, and turns retrograde on December 6th to end the year. This can bring out aggravations and frustrations with others that you haven't addressed, and you may struggle with dealing with other people. You can be impatient with others, or deal with others who are impatient with you. Try to strengthen your connections as best as you can, and work on old relationship issues and baggage.

A full moon occurs in your intimacy sector on February 24th, and you can be much more passionate and intense in your relationships. You can work on improving your emotional and physical bonds with others by tackling issues getting in the way, removing blocks, and releasing baggage.

Mercury retrogrades in your intimacy sector August 5th to 14th, and you can feel deeply-held issues some out, and this can cause major frustrations and fights with others. You likely need a healthy outlet for the extra passionate energy you have, otherwise you blow up. This can be a good time to reconnect with an old flame and bring back passion that is lacking. The September 2nd new moon in this sector helps you come out of the retrograde with better control over your passionate side, and better able to have strong emotional and physical bonds.

Aquarius 2024 Career & Money Horoscope

Neptune and Saturn remain in your money sector all of 2024, and Neptune has been here for some time, making you more spiritual about your resources and more aligned with your values, but also perhaps making money difficult to keep a firm grasp on.

Saturn here grounds this energy a bit, and wants you to be more stable and secure financially. If there are financial lessons to learn, Saturn can force you to learn them, and you may feel like you don't have enough, even if you do. Saturn wants you to be smart, to do your homework, and to think about your finances long-term, not just in the present. Make smart plans, exercise financial discipline, and rewards can come.

Mars is in your money sector March 22nd to April 30th, and this can help you make more money. You can get a raise or promotion, take on a second job, or turn a side gig or hobby into something profitable. You can feel driven to improve your finances, and you can take the initiative to make it happen.

The new moon on March 10th is in your money sector, so you can pursue opportunities for improving your finances going into Mars in this sector, and you can be enthusiastic about it. A full moon on April 23rd occurs in your career and goals sector, and this can help you make progress with a goal, achieve in some way, and hit your stride, and you can get recognition for the work you've done.

A new moon occurs on July 5th in your work sector, and you can focus on pursuing new work opportunities, starting new work projects, and being more invested in the work you do. Your work environment can improve, and you can be extra productive, efficient, and organized.

Mars is in your work sector September 4th to November 3rd, so the new moon can lead to Mars in this sector, and you can use all of your energy and drive to get work done. You can continue to take the initiative and be structured and detailed. Lots of work opportunities can come your way. Early on, a lunar eclipse occurs in your money sector on September 17th, and this can bring financial rewards for the smart work you've put in. You can see results, have plenty of resources, and feel confident in your choices.

Aquarius 2024 Home & Family Horoscope

Uranus remains in your home and family sector all of 2024, where it's been for a few years, and continues to bring changes to your home and family life. This can include moving, renovating, new family members, and other changes in your living situation or family. Jupiter is in this sector to start 2024 until May 25th, and Jupiter expands.

This can help you get more space at home, move to a bigger place or to somewhere far away, or see your family or those you think of as family grow. This can be strong late with a new moon in this sector on May 7th, toward the end of Jupiter here, and you can pursue opportunities to make changes at home or with family, and can be excited about it.

Mars is in your home and family sector June 9th to July 20th, so after Jupiter exits, this brings energy and drive to home and family matters. You can feel energized when at home or in the places that feel like home, or with family or with those you think of as family. You can take the initiative with what you want to do, and you can be seen as the one in control.

A full moon occurs in your home and family sector on November 14th, and this can bring the end of home improvements projects, a move, or a living situation. You may have to address old family issues, and can be

more sensitive and emotional as a result. You can be more supportive of those you think of as family, and you can be there for whatever they need. You may want to make sure you're giving yourself support as well.

Aquarius 2024 Mental State Horoscope

Mercury retrogrades in one of the sectors ruling your mind April 1st to 25th, and you can bring back old ideas and plans that you'd like another shot at. This can be a good way to use the retrograde, as well as trying to improve communication and expression. Otherwise, you may struggle with focus, stick your foot in your mouth, and have fights. A solar eclipse occurs in this sector on April 8th, so you do have some helpful energy for picking back up old ideas and projects, and working on communication.

A full moon occurs in this sector on October 17th, and you can finish plans for the ideas you're most passionate about, and work to clear out any ideas you aren't as invested in. You can focus on expressing yourself, and you can have an easier time sharing what you're thinking and feeling openly.

A lunar eclipse occurs in the other sector ruling your mind on March 25th, and you can focus on your beliefs and what you're passionate about. You can defend your beliefs passionately, but may have difficulty keeping an open mind and need to work on that. A solar eclipse occurs in this sector on October 2nd, and you can come up with big ideas and pursue big opportunities to make your plans real. You can get excited by possibilities, and want to jump into new experiences.

Pluto is nearing the end of its time in the sector ruling your subconscious mind, and is here to start 2024 until January 20th, and comes back September 1st to November 19th before fully exiting. Pluto

has been in this sector for over the last decade, so you've likely undergone a massive transformation internally that hasn't been too outwardly obvious, but has been significant for you personally. You've come to terms with issues from the past, let go of baggage, and found your inner power. You can go forth feeling more in control. You should also be more in tune with your intuition, and this helps you with any uncertainty.

Mars is in this sector January 4th to February 13th, and you can take some extra time alone to reflect, be introspective, and think about how much you've learned about yourself and your life over the last decade. A new moon on January 11th is in this sector, and you may pursue opportunities that keep you in the background so you can take more time to understand.

Ceres, a dwarf planet ruling nourishment, support, and resources, is in this sector starting February 7th, and retrogrades entirely in this sector May 14th to August 25th. You may struggle with having the energy you need when you need it, and can be easily drained, especially as others try to take advantage of you.

You may need to work on boundaries, and focus on old issues that haven't been addressed yet as there is likely still lingering baggage. The June 21st and July 21st full moons in this sector can highlight what you may need to work on, and this can be quite emotional as well as super draining, but you can get through.

Ceres stays in this sector until December 7th, and you can nurture and support yourself, and tend to your own needs on your own. You may want to stay out of the spotlight so you can work on yourself some more. A new moon closes out the year in this sector on December 30th, and you can end the year preparing, setting yourself up for the new year, and taking advantage of opportunities to work on your own to get ready.

You can do so quietly without needing any attention, and you can feel confident in what you're doing.

Aquarius 2024 General Horoscope

Pluto comes back to your sign in 2024, Aquarius, and this is to stay. It returns January 20th to September 1st, and then comes back November 19th, where it will now stay in your sign for almost 20 years. Pluto in your sign can help you find personal power, take control, strengthen your will, and you can be more dominating and passionate. Others can take you more seriously.

You started getting a glimpse of this in 2023 when Pluto first began to enter your sign, and this is amplified in 2024, but it's something that can be with you for many years to come. Something that had been hidden may be revealed as you come into the light as well. Those of you born January 25th and earlier can feel the impact of Pluto strongest in 2024.

The year ends with Pluto in your sign along with Ceres, who enters your sign on December 7th, so you can end 2024 giving yourself comfort, support, and nourishment. You can nurture what you're passionate about, bring more abundance to your life, and be more resourceful. You can be more confident, and your strength can be powerful. You won't let anyone take you down. This can also be good for money matters, and you can increase your wealth.

Mars is in your sign February 13th to March 22nd, and this gives you energy and drive for what you want to pursue for yourself. You can take the initiative, engage with new opportunities, and can be open to going down a whole new path. A whole new chapter in your life might be awaiting you, and this may start just before Mars enters your sign with

the new moon on February 9th in your sign. You can have plenty of opportunities, and you can feel ready to go for it.

Those of you born can February 7th to 12th be impacted most by the new moon.

A full moon occurs in your sign on August 19th, and this can make it more important to focus on yourself and take care of your own wants and needs. If they aren't being taken care of, you can be extra emotional and sensitive and frustrated. Take care of yourself, and you can feel calmer. You can see the results of work you've done, and this can inspire you with your next steps and inform your plans.

Those of you born February 14th and later can be impacted most by the full moon.

PISCES 2024 HOROSCOPE

Pisces 2024 Love & Relationships Horoscope

A full moon occurs in your relationships and commitment sector on February 24th, Pisces, and this can make you more serious about commitment. You may want to take things to the next level in one of your relationships or partnerships, and can be more committed emotionally. If you don't feel you have a good connection with someone, you may feel the need to get some space or get away from them completely, if possible.

A lunar eclipse occurs in your intimacy sector on March 25th, and this can get you even more serious about your connections as you crave deeper emotional, physical, and spiritual bonds with others. You can dig deeper into the people in your life and into your relationships, and can be more passionate and intense. You may need to address old issues getting in the way of healthy intimate connections.

A new moon occurs in your love sector on July 5th, and this can open up your heart to welcome more love into your life. You can spend more time with the people you love, and share the love you feel. If in a relationship, you can bring more romance back in and reignite sparks. If single, you can get lots of attention and enjoy having fun.

Mercury retrogrades (appears to move backward) in your relationships and commitment sector August 5th to 14th, and any existing issues in relationships can worsen. You can find other people getting on your nerves, and you lack the patience you need, or you let others walk all over you. Try to have healthy boundaries, and get to the source of any frustrations you have.

You come out of this retrograde with helpful energy as there's a new moon in your relationships and commitment sector on September 2nd, and Mars is in your live sector September 4th to November 3rd. You can enter into new commitments and partnerships with the new moon, and have opportunities to work well with others. You can be better balanced, and make compromises. Mars helps you be more heart-centric, and you can have plenty of energy for love, romance, dating, and affection.

A solar eclipse occurs in your intimacy sector on October 2nd, and this can help you grow closer with others, strengthen your emotional and physical bonds, and this helps you feel more positive. You can feel that the bonds you have are solid and secure, and you can share more with others.

Pisces 2024 Career & Money Horoscope

2024 begins with Mars in your career and life path sector until January 4th, Ceres (a dwarf planet ruling nourishment, support, and resources) in this sector until February 7th, and Mercury ending its retrograde in this sector on January 1st, so you go into the new year with great attention being paid to your goals and direction. That's pretty fitting for a new year, and you may especially be focused on a second chance with something thanks to the retrograde.

You can nurture the work you're doing and your long-term plans thanks to Ceres, and want to make some quick progress with Mars. A full moon occurs in your work sector on January 25th, and this can show you see results from work you've put in, and want to focus on the work you're most passionate about.

A full moon occurs in your career and life path sector on May 23rd, and you can make progress, achieve in some way, and feel you need to

make sure you're on the right path. You may work to remove blocks that have kept you from moving forward as you'd like, and become aware of any issues that have been in the way.

Mercury retrogrades again in your career and life path sector November 25th to December 15th, and this can once again focus on a second chance thanks to a new moon in this sector during the retrograde on December 1st. The second chance you start the new year focused on may also be what you end the year focused on, and there's a lot of second chance energy throughout 2024 for you, so this is likely a big focus for the year.

Mercury retrogrades in your money sector April 1st to 25th, coming with a solar eclipse in your money sector on April 8th, and this can show you making money in ways you have before, managing money in a way you have before, or bringing abundance back into your life. You can be more resourceful and purposeful. A full moon occurs in your money sector on October 17th, and you can see the results of smart financial choices and plans, and can set yourself up for a long time to come.

Mercury retrogrades in your work sector August 14th to 28th, preceded by a new moon in this sector on August 4th, and you can restart work projects or pick back up an old project you didn't get to work on, work in a job you have before or with people you have before, and can make changes in your work environment that help you be more productive and efficient

Mars is in your work sector November 3rd to end the year, and retrogrades starting December 6th to end the year in your work sector, so this is more retrograde energy pointing to a second chance in 2024. It's important for you to be doing work on a daily basis that you're emotionally invested in, passionate about, enjoy, and find fulfilling,

otherwise this can be a year that is quite challenging professionally. If you don't have that, 2024 is likely the year that forces a change.

Pisces 2024 Home & Family Horoscope

Jupiter moves into your home and family sector on May 25th for the rest of 2024, and this brings expansive energy to your home and family life. You can make improvements to your living situation, have people move in or move out, plan a move, or do something like remodel or redecorate. Much of the changes can help you feel you have more space and freedom at home.

There can be changes in your family as well, and it can grow (pregnancy, marriage, etc.), and your relationships with your family or with those you think of as family can improve. Your support system in general can expand, and this helps you feel more emotionally stable, secure, and able to manage anything that comes your way.

A new moon is in your home and family sector on June 6th, so changes may come quickly as you pursue opportunities to improve your home life and family connections. You may plan for a family gathering or some sort of event at home, and can feel more connected to a home base.

Mars then tours this sector July 20th to September 4th, bringing energy and drive to home and family matters. You can feel super optimistic about anything you work on at home or with those you think of as family, and you can be much more comfortable and feel more in tune with your emotional needs as a result.

A full moon occurs in your home and family sector on December 15th, and you can finalize plans for changes at home or with family, clear out your living space, or work on old issues with family or from your

upbringing. You can be more emotional and sensitive, but if you make the most of the energy midyear to improve your home and family life, you can feel more in control of your emotions and better able to tend to your needs.

Pisces 2024 Mental State Horoscope

Uranus is in one of the sectors ruling your mind all year, where it's been for a few years already, and you've likely been making changes to the way you communicate and express yourself. Ideas have come to you quickly, and you can embrace unconventional ideas.

This is added on thanks to expansive Jupiter in this sector with Uranus to start 2024 until May 25th, and you can get tons of new ideas coming to you like lightning strikes. You can get flashes of insights and come up with some brilliant plans - the only problem is you might forget them as fast as they come! So, try to keep track as best as you can. Your mind is a big asset during this time and you don't want to miss that.

The May 7th new moon in this sector may especially be active for your mind, and you can have opportunities to do something tangible with one of those ideas. Mars is in this sector June 9th to July 20th, after Jupiter exits, and gives some energy and drive for pursuits and to keep it going. You can take the initiative and make things happen. The November 14th full moon in this sector might show results, or you come to an end with the idea or plan you're working on and get rewarded for your smarts.

A full moon occurs in the other sector ruling your mind on April 23rd, and you can be more invested in your beliefs, and can defend them with others. It's good to be passionate about them, but you may need to remember to keep an open mind too. A new moon occurs in this sector on November 1st, and you can start studying something new, open up to

new experiences to learn from, and can have a good view of the big picture. Big ideas may come to you, and your outlook can be quite optimistic.

But the bigger energy is to your subconscious mind as Pluto is moving to the sector ruling your subconscious mind January 20th to September 1st, and then back November 19th to stay for the next almost two decades. This started in 2023 so you've already gotten a little preview of what's to come, and Pluto in this sector makes you dig deep into your subconscious mind to understand all of your subconscious issues, motivations, desires, and baggage.

You need to keep digging until you fully understand, let go, move on, and feel empowered. You will likely shed a ton of baggage over these coming years, and can come to a lot of realizations. If this isn't a journey you've started yet, buckle up! If it already is, then Pluto can help propel you much further, and you can get access to a lot of power early on.

There can be major progress early as a new moon occurs in the sector ruling your subconscious mind on February 9th, and Mars is in this sector February 13th to March 22nd. This can give some clarity, and you can pursue opportunities that keep you behind the scenes, in the background, or on your own so you have more time to reflect and be introspective.

A full moon occurs in this sector on August 19th, and this can drain some of your energy to get you to get more time alone with your thoughts, your past, and your baggage. You may become aware of ways you've been your own worst enemy, and work on trying to improve that. This can also help you connect more to your intuition.

Ceres is in this sector December 7th to end the year, coupling with Pluto here now, and you can nourish yourself subconsciously, spiritually, and

intuitively, and feel a stronger connection to your inner guide and the subtle energies around you. You can feel more secure and confident when you connect to your inner self, and you can quietly give yourself support and strength.

Pisces 2024 General Horoscope

Your ruler, Neptune, remains in your sign all of 2024, where it's been for some time now, amplifying your natural Pisces energy, making you more intuitive, spiritual, imaginative, compassionate, empathetic, and creative. You want to flow and can be extra adaptable, and you want to help and can be extra charismatic.

Saturn is in your sign all of 2024 though as well, and Saturn restricts some of this energy, wanting you to be more grounded, centered, and in control instead of wandering and floundering. Striking a balance between these energies is important, and likely a big lesson for you in 2024, if it's not one you've already learned.

Ground your imagination, have healthy boundaries when exercising empathy and compassion, be productive with your creativity, and have a better understanding of your intuitive gifts. There can be more responsibilities for you in 2024 thanks to Saturn, and this can feel limiting and stifling at times, but you may have some lessons to learn from this that helps you grow in new ways.

Those of you born March 13th and later can be impacted most by Neptune in 2024, while those of you born March 6th and earlier can be impacted most by Saturn in 2024.

Mars is in your sign March 22nd to April 30th, giving you a shot of energy and drive. You can focus on what you want to begin, any new projects or

plans, and this can be a big thing, the kind of thing you focus on for at least a couple of years. The new moon on March 10th in your sign can bring opportunities for this, and you can take the initiative to go for what you want. Make sure you're doing your homework, being disciplined, and not rushing with Saturn in your sign, while also listening to your intuition with Neptune in your sign.

Those of you born March 8th to 12th can be impacted most by the new moon.

A lunar eclipse occurs in your sign on September 17th, the first in a while, and this can be big energy for culmination, results, and endings. There can be a big ending of some sort, something that you've been working on for some time and are ready to be done, or you may get rid of or let go of something important that has been holding you back or weighing you down.

You can see the results of hard work that you've been putting in for some time, and you can see where this leaves you now. This can mean you get rewarded, if you've done things the right way and for the right reasons, or you may have some setbacks if you need to change your approach. Your emotions can be strong and deep, and you likely need to pay more attention to your own wants and needs.

Those of you born March 10th and later can be impacted most by this lunar eclipse.